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MR. UTZ: The Hearing will come to ordexr, and the
Case will be 3642.

e | MR. HATCH: Case 3642, application of Pan American

Petroleum Corporation for speciaIWpooeruleS;uLeawCountxid

New Mexico.
,_;‘ ‘ ' MR. BUELL: Ifkit please the Examiner, for Pan Ame:ican
Petxoleum Corporxation, Guy Buell.
MR. UTZ: Are there othexr appearanceS?
- A MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant and

Cnxisty, Roswell. I would like to enter an appearance for

o

Jake Hammon:, . Dallas. .

MR, LOSEE: A. J. Losee, Artesia, 1 would like to
enter an appearance for Wilson Oil Company .

MR. HOCKER: R. L. Hocker for Amerada Petroleun

Corporation. ‘ ' o |
i MR. BUELL: We have one witness, Mr. Examiner, Mr. ' I
George Ford. » L

MR. UTZ: Will there be othex witﬁesses? ,

(Witness sworn.)

GEORGE H. F O RD, called as a witness herein, having

been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. BUELL:
Q.. ..Mr. Ford, would vou state your name, by whom you are

employed, and in what capacity and Qhat position?

A Geqrge H. Ford, Staff Engineer for Pan American
Petroleum Corporation, Fort Worth, Texas.

(6] Mr. Ford, in order that the Examiner can evaluate

your testimony and exhibits, I'm going to ask you at the outset
to look at what has been identified as our Exhibit Number 1,
the Rules and Regulations for the North qudo—Morrow Gas ?601
which we are recémmending and to briefl? summarize each one
éf theéé;pfoposed and recommended rules.

A . All right, sir. On Exhibit 1 wé have six rules;
Rule 1 provides that any wéll éémpleted within one mile of the
North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool shall come under the rules that
we are recommending for the North Osudo Pool.

Rule 2 is a standard unit, 640 acres. &

Rule 3, a provision for éxceptions %o Rule 2‘upon
proper showing.

Rule 4, a spacing rule, 1650 feet from the outer
boundary of the section, 330 feet from any‘quarter guarter
section line. ‘

Rule 5 pro&ides for obtaining exceptions to Rule 4,

Rule 6 defines the vertical limits of the Mrth




Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool as the Morrow formation. Then furthér;

we have a clause to cover wells that arxe presently drilléd or

completed in the Morrow as far as Rule 4, the spacing rule, is
- concerned. And then a provision to dedicate the 640 acres

as required under Rule 2.

Q Are these proposed fules very similar to rules. the

commission has adopted for other gas pools in Southeast New

Mexico?
A - Yes, sir, they are.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1 - i2A narked for identification.)
Q- (By Mr. Buell) I wish you would look now at what

has betn identified as Pan American S Exhibit Number 2, what is
that exhibit, Mr. Ford?

A Exhibiﬁ 2 is a structﬁre map of the North Osudo-
Morrow Gas Pool. First, I would like to point out right in
the middle of the exhibit you'll see a heavy dashed black line.
That outlihes the North Wilson oéerating areé. The operators
in that operating area are Jake Hammon, Pan American, Amerada,
Bass, Gulf, Phillips and C—o—l-l. Jake Hammon is the operator.

MR. UTZ: How come Hammon is eliminated here with

this deal here?

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, I perhaps can answer that

pest. That is a recent acquisition, at the time the North
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Wilson operating area was formed, Hammon nox any of the other
‘group in the North Wilson operating area owned an interest in
that tract. It's a recent acquisition.

MR. UTZ:‘ He's a part of the unit, now?

MR. BUELL: No, it isn't as yet. It is not a part
of the unit yet. |

MR, UTZ:  Sinclair is also out?

MR. BUELL: Yes, §ir.

WITNESS: The map is contoured on top of the Morrow
with a contour interval of 100 feet. The three wells that are
in thé North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool that we are asking rules
for today are colored in yellow, they all are in the North
awilsoﬁ operaging area operxated by Jake Hammon.

The dry holes and therxe arée three of them in the
immediate area here, are colorea in brown. Going on down to
the south is the Gulf North Wilson Deep Unit.Number 1 in the

sudo-Morrow Pool colored in red. Then, over to the left of

o

-

hat particular well is a red circle that shows a Texaco wWell

o
ol

‘in Section 36, that was compieted in December, '65, flowing

only 152 mcf per day. It has been shut-in waiting on a pipeline

connection. It's for all practical purposes, anothexr dry hole.
Q (By Mr. Buell) How would you describe the structure

that is reflected on Exhibit 2? |

A A monoclinal’ type structure. Actually, the structure,
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in my opinion, does not control the productivity of wells

in this pool. The productivity depends on porosity énd

permeability depth. —
0 I notice, Mr. Ford, if my observation is correct,

one of the highest wellé'on the structure is a dry hole, is

that right?

A Yes, sir, that is correct. The Gulf North Wilson

Deep Unit Number 4 in Segtion‘32, 28 South, 36 East is the
highest well on’here. .I; my opinion, it's a dry hole in the
Morrow, they had some test after perforations, the well is
preséntly shut-in, hasn't been physically plugged and abandoned
but it is a dry hole.

Q I believe you sta
COntrolling‘factor on vproductivé limits is the depfh of
porosity and permeability in the Morrow?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: That was the

Number 2, was it?
WITNESS: That was the Number 4 Well.
MR. UTZ: The Number 4 Well?

WITNESS : Yes; sir, Section‘32.

MR. RUELL: Northwest quarter of 32.

Q (By Mr. Buell) Mr. Ford, based on your study of the

Morrow in this area, have you formed an opinion with respect

_to the separateness between the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool




and the Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool to the south?

A Yes, I believe they are separate accumulations of

gas.,
Q "Upon what data. do you base that opinion?

A This dry hole I just referred to; the Gulf North

= - o wilsoﬁmDeep Unit Number 4, that had not sufficient porosity
and permeability for comméréiél'completion. |
Q What is your recommendation to the Commission
T | with regard to the horizontal limits of the North Oéudo~

Morrow Gas Pool? .

A I'm recommending that the horizontal limits include
T 640 acres in the section around each of the three completions

that are .colored in yellow on Exhibit 2. That would be

Section 17, Section 20 and Section 30, all in 20 South,

AT g

36 East.
Q What is the significance of the line that connects
all three of the producing wells in North Osudo and the dry

hole in Section 32?2

A That's a trace 6f a cross section.
) Q Are you ready to go to that exhibit now?
A Yes, sir, I am.
Q That has been identified as Exhibit 3, Mr. Ford.

Would you briefly discuss that exhibit?

A All right. Exhibit 3 starts on the south throﬁgh




the dry hole that I just diécussed, the Gglf Norph Wilson Deep
Unit Number 4, then it goes north through the thrée producers
shown on Exhibit 3 in the North Osudo Gas Pool. I have shown
the logs in the Moxrrow Zone for each of these four wells ‘up

to the top of the log, the wells are identified as to operator,

well location, and so forth;at the bottom of each of the logs

are pertinent completion information on the wells.

These lbgs are not spaced on a horizZontal scale.
They arelequal diséande afound it. In between the logs I put
the distance between the wells horizontally. Now, if I jump
over to the third wellﬁhere, this was the discovery well in
North Osudo, Jake Hammon's State E 8913 Number 1. It was:
completed in May of 1965 from an open hole section from 11,440
to 11,457.

Q Mr. Ford, let me‘ask you this. Before you get into
detailéd discussion of this cross section, is the’Morrow in
the North Osudo area as it is ge
does it consist of major and minor zones of porosity and
permeability?

A Yes, sir. It does and forimy study I have designated
two of the zones of interest thnat I want to talk about. I
have started at the bottom and labeled as Number 1 Zone ofi
interest today the zone that's open in the discovery well.

Also, there's a zone I've labeled Number 2, jhstjup the hole
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although about 11,410 feet behind the pipe, not open to

Production at the present time. Then, if I can go over to the
second well on the cross section, this was the second completion
in the field..

Q Second well from the left?

e A~ ~Second well from the left. That's Jake Hammon's
e Union State Number 1. It was completed 8/1/66. It was
completed in Number 1, same as the discovery well in Number 2.

if The zone that's also present in the discovery well and

D

Morrow zones up the hole. That was in August, '66. Now, over
to the fourth well from the left, Jake Hammon's Amerada Federal
Number 1 completed just a little later. The thirdxcomp;etion

in the field, completed‘August 27, 1966. That well is completed

i
in Zone 2.

Now, back to the firsfywellwfrom the left. The
well I have discussed several times before, none of the zones
had sufficient porosity and permeability for a commercial
completion to be made in that well. The well that separates
North Osudo and Osudo-Morrow.

Q On the dry hole, actually, casing was run, fofmafion

was stimulated and it was tested through perforation, was it
not?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q With respect to the three producing wells in Nérth
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Osudo, did they require any stimulation? -
A No. . They were completed naturally without any
stimulation.
Q Let me see if I understand the data on this section.

As I see it, you have two wells open in Zone 1, you have two

wells open in Zone 2, with Zone 2 productive in the other well S

N ere,

thatéit is not open in, is éhat correct?

A That's correctl Then, oh the Amerada Federal, whére
Zone 2 was opened up, we got an original pressure of 1632
pounds, which is just what I would expect because that zone had
not been produciné. The Hammon Uniocn State'Number 1 had opened

up Zone 2 earlier in August, August 1lst, but it didn't go on

0 Both wells were completed, for all p¥;ctical purposes,
about the same time?
A Yes, sir.
MR, UTZ: In your opinion, i; the Gulf 4 and the
Hammon l‘completéd in the éame zohe, above Zone 27?
MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, youvnre speaking of the
Hammon .Uhion State Number 1 and the Gulf North Wilson Unit
Number 4 dry hole?
MR. UTZ: That's right.
WITNESS: Well, the Gulf North Wilson Deep Unit,

this is the perforated interval that you are pointing to,
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it's perforated but it couldn't produce. This lower one here,

probably is Zone 1 and then the upper one is perhaps equlvalent

to the upper zone that's open in Hammon Union State Number 1

and the middle zonhe in the Numbez 4 well is not developed, I

don't believe in thé other wells.

MR. UPZ: But the Number

WITNESS: Yes, sir, that‘is correct, and it appears

that all of the zones that had any possibilities were open.

The other zones that are open in Hammon's State E 8913 Number

1 just were not developed sufficiently in Gulf's Number 4 for
‘the operator to even pexrforate.

Q (By Mr. Buell) Mr. Ford, I wish you would look now

at Exhlblt 4 5 and:6, what are those exhibits?

A Exh’! .t 4 is a pertinent completlon data sheet for

the discovery well, State E ‘8913 Number 1. I believe it's

self-explanatory.
Q Five and six also?

lso self- explanatory, they cover the ‘other

K

A They are a

two wells. Exhibit 5 is the pertinent completion data for

Union State Number 1. Exhibit 6 is a pertinent completion

data for Amerada Federal Number 1.

0] Do you have any comments or any particular data you

would like to point out on any of these?

A No, sir.
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Q | Look at Exhibit 7, what is it?
A Exhibit 7 is a tabulation of production data for these
three wells in Nbrth oOsudo Gas Pooi so that the Commission

might have this available for their consideration in this

case. f;; lists the wells, the gas and condensate production

by months and cumulative. “imﬁight just pointjéut that the
State E 8913 Number-l pad a cumulative production of 5.6
billion cubic feet asvof July lst, '67, this being the

first well in the field. Unioﬁ«State Number 1 had a cumulative
production Gf gas of 27billion cubic feet July lst, 1967, and

Amerada Federal Number 1, a cumulative production of 2.1

billion cubi¢ feet as of the same time!
o) bo you have the pool totals handy there, Mr. Ford?
A I have them on another exhibit. I Lelieve they arc

9.7, that 9.7 billion cubic feet from the pool as of July lst,
this year.

Q Turn now to what has been identified as Pan American's
Numbexr 8.

A Exhibit 8 is a plot of bhottom hole pressure data on
two of the wells. The two wells that are open in zZone 1, the
jowermost zone of interest on Exhibit 3. That's the State
E 8913 Number 1 and the Union State Number 1. This is the

pottom hole pressure, this should be at a minus 708 hundred

foot datum. I believe the minus was left off the exhibit, if you

W
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will add that minus in. It shows a bottom hole pressure on
completion of the discovery well, State E 8913 Number 1, of

6848 in May, 1965.

Then, the’nexé well in the field conpleted August,
'66, the Union State Number 1, had a pressure of 4798, a
pressure'drop’of 2,950 pounds due to production from the
discovery well durigg that interval bf time.

o e - @  What was the cumulative production f£rom the

discovery well during that inteé;éiwaf>tiﬁé?- - iW”j"w~ ~»~rw mmuMNWWw”_Mww;w“m
A 3.9 billion cubic feet and 58,000 barrels of
condensate.
= - Q Hdw far away is the second weil tha£ was drilled in
the pool, Union State Number 1, from thetdiscovery well,

State E 8913 Number 1?2

A 6200 feet.
L o , Q Let me ask you this, would you comment on the
remainder of the pressures on these two wells that are found

on this ‘exhibit?

a3

e

o

[

-
-

rhe pressures have gotten closer together with
gon;ihued production, at the time Union State Number 1 was
completed, in addition to being completed in zZone 1, the
completion interval of the discovery weil, it was also
completed in other zonestthat-had not been opened, hence it

had 4798 pounds, whereas the discovery well at that time had
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3171 pounds. With continued prbduction, the pressures have
gotten closer together, whereas now they're within less than
200 pounds of each other.

Q In this' pool where you héve preésure interference

or pressure communication between two wells that are over.

=]

a mile apart, does it demonstrate to you that one well"

can
drain in excess of 640 acrxes?

A Yes, sir, it certainly does. 'It’proves it to me.

Q Would you look at your next Exhibit, Pén American's
Exhibit Number 9? What is that exhibit?

A Exhibit 9 is a tabulation of all the pressure data
Fhat I have on the North Osudo Pool. This is for the convenience

,

of the Commission in having all the information.

‘ Q All right, Mr. Porxd, going back to your testimony
on  Exhibit 3, the cross section, you mentioned the zoning

that's encountered in the Morrow here. Would you recommend
either to your management or to this Commission that these

zones be depleted separatély?

A No, sir, I woﬁldh't. I wouldn't-even recommend a
dual completion. In fact, completion of all of them together
on 320 acre spacing is uneconomical and it's even marginal
on 640 acre spacing.

Q  Is that why you recommended as the vertical depth

limits of this pool the entire Morrow formation?
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A Yes, sir, that is corfect.
0 So, it would cover ali of these’“ones of porosity
ahd permeability?
A Yes, sir.
Q Now, speaking of ecohomics, would you look now at

what has been identified as ydur Exhibits 10, 11 and 12?

[ S S

"""'-‘3hat""a‘£€“tuose evx‘ﬁibift‘s‘? o

A Exhibits 10, 11 and 12 are bottom hole pressure
curves versus cumulative gas production curves for each of
the three pfbducers in North Osudo. I plan to present later
economics to the Commission. -I wanted them to see where
the reserve estimates came from. Tﬁis is simply a plot of
the data availéble that can be extrapolated out go éh
abandonment pressure to show the ultimate reéovery from each
well. i woufa like to give fhe Qltimate recovery for éééh
one.

0 » This study or this method of determiniqg reservgs,
what do you engineers call it, do you have a name for it,
have you named the methogd?

A I call it a material balance estimate.

Q0  Would you comment then on Exhibit 10, which is the
material balance you performed on State E 8913 Number 1?

A All right. It shows 7.4 billion cubic feet ultimate

recovery. You r-member I had given cumulative as 5.6 billion




16

cubic feet up to July 1st, 1967. fhis is the well that
produced;é.Q billion éubic feet before other wells were
completediin the field.

- Q Exhibit Number 11 is the material balance deter-
minatioﬁTéfwreseiQéé'éﬁwﬁﬁiéﬁ&éﬁéfe"ﬁﬁﬁﬁér“1?"“’~*“' |

A All right. 4.4 billion cubic feet, 2 pillion
having been produced to the moment. |

0  And Exhibit 12, the material balance determination
of reserves of ‘Amerada Federal Number 1?

A Ultimate recovery 4 billion cubic feet with 2.1
billion having been produced to the present’ time.

6] Has it been your ékpefieﬁce in your reservoir
enginéeriﬁg work that reserxrve determinations by this method
Are more accurate than, I believe, another“method that you
used initially in the field as pore volume calcuiation?

A Yes, they are. We{iin reservoir engiﬁeexinq,
consider them as very accurate, esﬁecially after Qe passed
about 10 percent of the ultimate recovery in production, then,
as we go Tarther and farther along the curve toward
reaching ultimate recovery, they become more and more
reliable. Here we are over halfway along, SO I think they
are vexry reliable.

0 Look at the next Exhibit, 12 A, and state for the

record what it reflects.
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A Exhibit 12 A is depth completions for the Norxth

Osudo~-Morrow Pool. I have taken the reserves for the three
t as ultimate recovery 15. 8 billion cubic feet

wells ,shown tha
feet is cumulatlve product

for the three wells., 9.7 billion 16n

only 6 1 bllllon feet remaining. This is for informational

Y~
e based on

purposes. The remalnder of the calculations ar
the ultimate recovery to show what is going to happen in the
way of economics, from the word go in this field, as far as v

drllllng the flrst well
't go back any further than the well cost. We'll

r the life.  The completion

I don

60,000. 00 of net income ove

get $2,3
11 equ1pment $1,019,000.00.

cost ihCLdung lease and we
¢
0,000,000 for a total cost, I don't have this

re, $1,209,000.00. That gives me an ROI for this

" operating cost, $19

totaled on he

depth of 1 1 on 640 acres .
economics contained on Exhibi

~ . s
are on.a pool pasis for 640's. Let me ask you this, what would

t 12A

Q Now ,- these

the economics be for 320 acre depth on a pool basis and
including only the cost that you have included hexe, that's

drilling the well and the operating cost?

A Well, you might get a 1ittle more than your: money

pack but just parely, it would be a break even proposition
if you included any workover costs that I haven't included or

n cost ox exploration cost, or indirect

any lease acquisitio
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cost, you would lose quite a bit of monéy on 320 acre development.
Q These are the type costs that an operatox has to
bear and pay?.

A Yes. That's the reason it is uneconomicél to drill

‘this field.on 320_acres.

Q  Let me ask you about a specific area. We have been

talking about the pool. Let's look at the north half of
section 17, for instance. In your opinion, couldhaf'reasonable
and prudent operator drill a well in the north half of Section
17 to the Morrow and expect to make,gféhra bare profit on it?

;A No, sirx, he couldn't. These ecoﬁomics that I have
just qﬁoted'are based on an average of 5.3 billicn cubic feet
of reserves per well. If we go back to Exhibit 12, the ultimate
recovery, 4 billion cubic 2.1 billion cubic - feet has been
produced, leaving only 1.9 cubic feet for the present well and
an additiongi well on that unit, so there would‘be a"tremendcué
loss of money on 320 acre depth in this particular area.

Q More or less by way of* summary ., let me ask you this,
th‘do you think it's proper that the Commission should adopt
at this time 640 acre units for the North Osudo-Morrow Gas
Pool?

A Well, I believe 640 acre units are justified. We

have shown that one well will drain 640 acres. - We'have shown

that the economics will not support 320 acre development.
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Q Do ‘you think that the adoption of 640 acxe pool rules
by this commission will protect the correlative rights of all

the ownexrs of ‘interest in this pool?

A Yes, sir, 1 do.
po you have anything else that you would care to add

e TS
4
L1

FOTa

My engineering witness has just’informed'

1 i 1; : me that I overlooked qualifying'him so for the record.

IR MR, UTZ: we'll consider-him’quélified.

T ,_1f, - A MR. BUELL: With youyéccepting his qualification,
My. Examiner, that concludes our direct testimohj. 1 would

xhibits 1 through 12 A

e to formally offer Pan American's E

11
B O

exclusive.

| yTz: Without objection Exhibits 1 through 12JA1

MR.

tered into the record in this case.
2 A

idence.)

will be en
Exhibits 1 -1

(Whereupolt,
admitted in ev

offered and
‘questions of the witness?

MR. UTZ: Arxe thexre

CRosé'EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:
g at your Exhibits Number 10, 11 and 12, which

Q Lookin
were your naterial pbalance exhibits -~
A Yes, sir.
- Q ~- what 15 the ending date or the last production
hat you

figure that you have, the date of the last production t
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have, up to what date?
A July lst, 1967, from Exhibit 7.
Q - Actually, this type of reserve -data indicates the

amount of gas you gxpect to get out df the wellbore if the

'wwell~prgduces;inm§ngrsame manner as its history has fiown?

A Yes, sir.

Q In other words, if you shut in the Hammon Numbexr 1
well here, this éurve would not be true?

A That is correct, and if you drilled another well
in the area there the curves would change.

Q Yes. So, this doesn't neéeésétily mean the amount
of gas that's going to be produced of that 640 acre tract, it
ﬁeans the amount of gaS'that wili'be"producéd from the wellbore?

A Yes, sir, it's the amount of the gas that will come
from the area that is feeding gas into" the wellbore. |

Q And it might not be the gedicated 640 acres?

A That is correct, yes, sir, and with this metﬂod, I
cannot tell wherxe this gas comes from.

[o) Yes. It would fOok like that from these exhibits
rhe discovery well got a discovery allowable,cd@idn't it?

A Yes, sir.

MR. BUELL: It did.
Q (By Mr. utz) I believe you indicated some

horizontal‘limits, if I can find it?
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A Yes, sir, I included the 640 acre section around each
one of the producing wells in the field.
Q pid you intend to exclude the current horizontal
' limits of the North Osudo Pool as the Commission has them
~ defined? -
A I may have made a mistake when I looked them up, I

thought they included 320 around each of the producing wells

to correspond with State wide rules, so I have expanded that to

640.

0 ‘Well, they included the south half of 17, you iecommend

all of 177

A Yes, sir.

Q Thef\included the south half of 18. You didn't
recommend that. Did you intend to?

A I didn't realize they included it.

Q0  They include all of 19, and you didn't intend to
include that?

A (No,'sir.

Q And they include the porth half of 20 and you asked

for all of 20?

A No, sir, all of 30. I left out 20. You are

correct.

MR. BUELL: All of 20.




A I'm sorry, all of 20.

Q (By Mr. Utz) And they include the east half of 30
and'éourreQuested all of 30?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ Actually, you are suggesting 17, 20 and 30, as being

the horizontal limits of the pool?

A Yes, sir. "I'll have td make sure that my riomencla-
ture sheets are upfto date.

Q + Which has.no common boundary between'Section 20" and
Section 30,’just‘a common corner?

A It would be contiguous across the corner there,
wouldn't it?

MR. BUELL: The northeast corner of Section 30, the
southeast corner of Section 20.

0 Ordinarily, we don't define pools by common corners’
or dedicated acreage so this would be an exception to what our
éémmén practice has always been.

.A I didn't realize that. What'I was thinking of Was
a dedication of 640 on each of the wells.
Q You don't suppose that anybody will drill a well on

Section 197?

A I don't know. I would recommend against it.

0 Or in Section 29?2
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MR. BUELL: What would your recommendation there be?
A I would recomnend against a well in 29. I believe
we have all the wells we need in this ppol.
MR. BUELL: Maybe 1 oOX 2 too many.
A And_three dry holes too many.
Q (By Mr.vUtz) I'm juSt trying to get some sort of
a commitment out of Pan American, as far as the common
béundary for»Seéﬁions”iOVéﬁéwjbwiSPC6ﬁééfﬁédlm' ~woul
argue with you as far as your limits are concerned.

A I was thinking only of the 640 around each well,

including Section 19. I pelieve you said it was in there novw,

it would be fine with me.

Q It's in thexe now.

‘A All right, sir.

59 vou are not fécpmmendigg/that“hé—exclude it, then?
A No. |

MR. BUELL: We didn't want to violate any of the
Commission’s policies. We Just figured that these are the
wells’in,the pool and if we had 640 around each one of them,

it would suffice as horizontal limits.

Q (By Mr. utz) 1 believe 1 understood you to say that

you don't believe there's any connection between the North

osudo and the Osudo, Pcol?
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Q

No, sir, I don't.

Even though they do have a common bouhdary acording

to the current nomenclature?

T~ A

7 /

-

Yes, sir. I am assuming they have a common boundary

but I don't believe there's a connection between the two

fields in the reservoir.

Q

life?

I
©

e

-

> X0

A

On your Exhibit Number 12 A you have net income over

Yes. ~

" You have your reserve figure right?

Yes, sir.

What you intend the well to prcduce?

Yesj

The next figure is price per mcf?

Yes.

_The third figure is what?

After 6.7 percent taxes, that's alsc included in the

{

condensate value of calculation.

Q

A

0

A

The fourth figure is what?
I am assuming a common -one-eighth royalty.
Net working interest, in other words?

Yes, sir. I may be a little bit optimistic there.

I think there are some overrides in there.
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within the boundaries of one mile of the North Osudo Pool,

25
Q One and two-tenths cents under your costs represents
whét operating cost?
A It's operafing cost and based on experience up to

the present time with over half the reserves produced.

e aAs—far 'aé"'iﬁﬂf' ‘arrangeméent for dra’i“ﬁége , yoﬁf'
Exhibit‘thper 8 is your indication, is that correct?
A Yes,bsir, in conjunction with Exhibit 3, I believe,
to really understand it you have to look at Exhibits 3 and 8
together.
Q Yés, sixr, all right. These two wells tﬁat you show
on Exhibit 8 are 6200 feet apart, I believe you said?
A Yes, sir.
VQ Your ﬁxhibit Numberil?
A Yes, sir.

Q On Rule 1 you make mention of the one mile limit

but’ybu'make no mention of whether it might be in another

pool oxr not. You wouldn't want to space this-pool‘in accor-
dance with a differing order down in the Osudo Pool?

A Yes, sir. I see the conflict wiéh Osudo in
connection with the guestion you asﬁéd me. We were making
this a general rule but there would have to be some-

exception.

Q Unless the acreage is in another pool?




A Yes.

Q Do you know what the spacing is in éhe Osudo Pool?

A I could find no rules.l I gathered it was SEate-
wide. Doesn't .. Rule Number 1 take care of that, not néar to

or within the limits of another designated Morrow Pool?

”Mé(’ﬁihl"i”ﬁigééawthAE 6hé;”“f“§fesumé somewhere

in the order you would want, you are requesting the horizontal

‘limits which youﬁrecomﬁendéd here?

A No, sir, they're not in the order.

Q They're not in this order?

A No.

(0] But you are requesting a redefinition of‘them?
A : Yes, sir,.

I

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions? The witness
may be excused. I believe your rules accept the non-standard
locations that are already here?

WITNESS: Yes, that is correct.

MR. UTZ: How many are there?

WITNESS: I believe all three of them.

MR. BUELL: All three.

MR. UTZ: You are not going to drill any more wells?

WITNESS: I wouldn't recommend any more. I don't

know whether there will be any more drilled or not.
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MR. UTZ: Don't hardly need any spacing rules in this
pool.

WITNESS: I believe for our protection of correlative

rights, 1 believe we do.

ﬁ; (Witness excused.)
MR. UTZ: We will call for stgtements right now, if
there are no other questions. Any staté&ents in the case?
MR. TRAYWICK: I am Carl Tray&ick, Deputy Supervisor
Geological Survey in Rosweii, Rights of 0il and Gas Operations.

The survey has always traditionally been in favor of wide

correlative rights can be protected. The oni& Federal land
involved here is the souih half of 17, on which the Hammon
Federal Number 1 is located. The evidenée’presenéed has shown
good reservoir communicatioﬁ with éresSure production data.
It4has probabiy been shown that one well will probably drain
640 acres of'éroductive reservoir.

However, the geologic information available may be
inadeguate to confirm that all of Section 17, 20 and 30,
Township 20 South, Range 36 East, are capable of»producing,with
parﬁicular reference to the questionable geologic potential

of the north half of 17, it appears that the Federal interest
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as royaltiy owners of the south half of 17 may be adversely
affected by the inclusion of Section 17 as a spacing unit for
the Hammon Federal Number 1 Well in Section 17. Therefore,

we think that 640 acre spacing is not justifiéd because of the

ngggrelative right question. ‘Thank you.

MR. UTZ: You mean because of the correlative right.
que;tibnhbetween‘your acreage in 17 and thé acreage in 20,
State acreage in 20?

MR. TRAYWICK: Yes, mofe specifically, and that tlere
is no geologic control to the north of the Hammon Well in
Section 17 from which it could be posfﬁiated thaélthe‘gorth
half of 17 is capable of coﬁ%ributing production. ©@upled
with the fact éhat»it has Been shown in the testimony that
it prob#bly Qould not support a commercial well.

MR. UTZ: Does the Federal Government own the north
half of 172

MR. TRAYWICK: No, sir.

MR. UTZ: If you did have you wouldn't be
complaining?

‘MR, TRAYWICK: That's a hypothetical question.

MR. UTZ: Any other statements?

MR. LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, so that the location,

at lease, is clear, Wilson 0il Company is a participant in the
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Osudo Pool adjoining the North Osudo to the scuth, and they're
also the owner of the ehtire rights in the southwest quarter

of Sectien 29, Township 20 South, Range 26 East, ¢ffsetting
Both of the mentioned pools, Wilson 0il Company doesn't believe

the evidence presented here or that which is available to Wilson

Justifigs the establishment of a permanent 040 acre spacing for —

the North Osudo Pooi; vathe Commission sees fit to grant this
640 acre spacing,_then Wilson Oil Company would urge that such
order be made temporary and limited to twelve-monthé in daration.
At the expiration of this twelve months' time, the Commission
and all the parties might well have some further data to justify
640 acre spacing, or smaller spacing.

| “MerﬂINKLE:A Mr. Examiner, Clarence Hinkle, appearing
on behalf of Jake Hammon. Mr. Hammon would like to go on
record supporting the appiication of Pan American and all the
evidence that has been introduvced in connection with<this
case. Mr. Hammon, howevexr, would have no particular objection
’;o the Commission considering entering a temporary order, if
they see fit_to do so. |

MR. HOCKER: R. L. Hocker for Amerada Petroleum.

We are an interest owner in the Hammon operated North Wilson

Unit, operating area. We would like to go on record as

supporting Pan American's application in favor of 640 acre
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spacing, whether it be temporary or permanént.

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, I believe I'm the only
one left.v

MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, you are.

MR. BUELL: I would like to point out for the
record a correction that should be made on our map, that's the
southwest'quarter of Séééidnvéb; weréhbwrthéf éslﬁﬁéiiwéghfﬁér
the deep rights. Ail of oﬁr data, our commercial map service
and everything ‘that we had in Fort Worth, it waé‘cargied that
way. We have subsequently found out that the depth rights,

all depth rights are owned by the Wilson 0il Company. Shell

does own the rights in the southeast quarter, our map is

. accurate there.

Our commercial mapping éervicé;was wrong on the
southwest quartef. 'Mr. Examiner, there's not a lot I can
say by way of closing statement. I would like for the record
to speak for our case,

I think the data are conclusive as to these factors,
one, ﬁhat North Osudo Morris is a completely separate accumulation
of Morrow gas from the Osudo Pool to tﬁe South. Two, 1 think
the data are conclusive that one well will effectively and

efficientl& in the North Osudo-Morros Gas Pool drain in excess of

640 acre units for which we are here today applying.
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I urge the Commission to adopt these rules just as
we recommended them, on a permanent basis. ,Of course, it goes'
without saying that Pan American would rather have temporary

rules than none, put I do urge the Commission to adopt these

rules as permanent. I would again like to thank the Examiner

and Mr. Hatch and the repeorter and Miss DuHaine for their

patience in waiting for uS;'WWéwﬁll'siﬁéerelymappEQCiatewitlwﬂ

MR. UTZ: You are quite welcone. Ahy other

statements? The Case will be taken‘under advisement and the

Hearing is adjourned.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3642
Order No. R-330S5-A

APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM
CORPORATION FOR SPECIAL PCOL RULES, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on RAugust 7, 1968, at
Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Utz.

NOW, on this_13th day of Rugust, 1968, the Commission, a quorum
being prasent, having considered the testimony, the record, and the
recommendations of the Examiner, and baeing fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been givén as required by law,
the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter
thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3305, dated August 29, 1967, temporary
Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the North Osudo-
Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, Hew Mexico, for a one-year period.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3305, this
case was reopened to allow the opserators in the subject pool to —
appear and show cause why the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool should not
be developed on 320-acre spacing units,

(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the North
Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool can efficiently and economically drain and
develop 640 acres.

{(5) That the Spescial Rules and Regqulations promulgated by Order
No. R-3305 have afforded and will afford to the owner of each property
in the pool the opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of
thae gas in the pool.

(6) That in ordar to prevent the economic loss caused by the
drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmeéentation of risk
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CASE No. 3642
Ordar No. R~3305-A
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arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to prevent
raducad recovery which might result from the drillinyg of too faw wells,
and to othaerwise prevant waste and protect corrslative rights, the
Spacial Rules and Regulations promulgated by Ordar No. R-3305 should
be continued in full force and effeﬂt until further order of the

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) ‘That the Special Rules -and Regulations governing the North
Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool, promulgated by Order No. R-~3305, are hereby
continued in fnll force and 2ffact until further order of the Commis-
sion. g

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry
of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

P N |

designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

91 CONSERV, COMMISSION

, GUYTON, B, HAYS, Member

- A, L. PORTBR, Jr., Men er & Secretary

esr/




APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

| CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
’ CABE No. 3642
Order No. R-330%5
 NOMENCLATURE

CORPORATION FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

1

ORDER OF THE_COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISEION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 23, 1967,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, befora Examiner Elvis A, Utsz.

NOW, on thise_ 23t
gquorum being present, ha

v
and the reacommendations o

in the prenises,

_ e w._ .. _a Y "y o i d o d men -
O Aaugust, Lgle, ths LOlinidAgoAvil, @

day, ‘
ing considered the tesitmony, the record,
£ &

e Ruaminer. and heinag fullv advuiped
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FINDS

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by |
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
mattexr thereof,

{(2) That the applicant, Pan American Petroleum Corporation,
seeks the promulgation of special rules and regulations for the
Noxth Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool, lLea County, New Mexico, including a
provision for 640-acre spacing units and specified well locations.

(3) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
rigk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of tov few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and proteact
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 6é40-acre spacing units should be promulgated for
the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool.
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(4) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure
orderly development of the pool and protect corxelative rights.

{(5) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should he established for a one-~yeax period in oxder to allow

the operators in the aubject pool to gather reservoir information

- __ 1

to establish the area that ¢an be efficiently and econcmically
drained and developed by one well,

(6) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in August, 1968, at which time the operxators in the subject pool
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the Rorth Osudo-
Morrow Gas Pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

(7) That the horizontal limits of the subject pool, as here~
tofore classified, defined, and described, should be extended to
include thereins

TOWNSHIP 20 S8OUTH, R&NGE 36 EABT, NMPM
Section 173 N/2
Section 20: 8/2
8ection 303 W/2

IT I8 THEREFORE ORDRRED:

{1} That the horizontal limits of the North Osudo~Morrow
Gas Pool in lea County, New Mexico, as heretofore classified,
defined, and described, are hereby extended to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 36 BAST, NMPM
Baction 17: N/2
Saction 20s 8/2
Saction 303 W/2

{2) That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the
North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool are hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
NORTH OSUDO~-MORROW GAS FOOL

RULE 1. Rach well completed or recompleted in the North
Osudo-Moxrrow Gas Pool or in the Morrow formation within one mile
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thereof, and not nearex to or within the limits of another desig-
nated Morrow ‘gas pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and
produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations
hereinaftexr set forth.

S _RULE 2. BEach well shall be located on a standard unit
T containing 640 acres, more or less, consisting of a govexnmental |
section. :

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an applicatiorn has been filed for a non-standard
unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated
by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States
Public Land Burveys, or the following facts exist and the follow-
ing provisions are complied with:

y R
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(a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter-
guarter seactions or lots that are contiguous
by a common bordering side.

(b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a
~ governmental section and contains less acreage
than a standard unit.

(c} The applxcant presente written consent in the
form of walvaexs from all offset operators and
from all operators owning interxests in the
section in which the non-~standard unit is
gituated and which acreage is not included
in said non-standard unit.

(d) In lieu of paragraph {c)} of this rule, the
applicant may furnish proof of the fact that
all of the aforesaid operators were notified
by registered or certified mail of his intent
to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application if no such
operator has entered an objection to the forma-
tion of such non~standard unit within 30 days
after the Secretary-Director has received the
application.

RULE 4. Each wall shall be located no nearer than 1650 feet
to the cutexr boundary of the section and no nearexr than 330 feet
to any governmental quarter-guarter section line.
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RULE 5. The Secretary~Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the
proposed location shall be notifted of the application by ‘
ragistered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director mnay
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
operators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to .
the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after
the Secretary-Director has received the application.

1T 18 FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
or completed in the North Osudo-Moxrow Gas Pool ox in the Moxrow
formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that the
oparator of any well having an unorthodox loration shall notify
the Hobbe District Uifice of the Commiseion in writing of the
name and location of the well on or before September 15, 1967.

(2) Thaé,any operator degiring to dedicate acreage purguant
to Rule 2 to a well presently drilling to or completed in the
North Osudo-Morxrow Gas Pool shall file a new Form C-~102 with the
Commigsion on or before September 15, 1967.

in August, 1968, at which time the operators in the subjesct puol
may appear and show cause why the North Osudo-Moxrxow Gas Pool
should not be developed on 320-acre spacing units.

{(3) That this case shall be reopenasd at an examiner hearing

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause ie retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and yeay nereinabove

designated.
,  STATE OF “EW, MEXICO
7 OFL CONBHRVATION COMMISSIONM

rman

hber & Secretary




Docket No. 23-68

DOCKET: _EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 7, 1968

9 A.M. -~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERERCE ROOM;

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will ba heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3778;

CASE 3823:

CASE 3824:

CASE 3825:

CASE 3642:

(Continued from the June S5, 1968 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Atlantic Rishfield Ccmpany for a dual completion

and salt water dispos2l, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually compléte its
State BH Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the North and West

lines of Section 13; Township 19 South, Range 34 EBast, Quail-
Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit
production of oil from 5080 feet to 5136 feat in the lower Queen
formation through tubing and the disposal of produced salt water
into the upper Queen formation through the casing-tubing annulus

in the perforated interval from 4820 feet to 4830 feet.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for salt water disposal,
Eddy County, New Mexico: Applicant, in the above+styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Ssn
Andres and Paddock formations in its State "A" Well No. 45 locdted
in Unit G, Section 26, Township 17 South, Range 28 Bast, Empire-
Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, in ths perforated interval from

- 2738 feat to 3032 feet (San Andres) and 3809 feet to 4030 faeét

(Paduocx)

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a waterflood project,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority tc institute a waterfiood project in its West Red
Lake Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen, Grayburg,
and San Andres formations through 13 wells located in Sections 4,
5, 7, 8, and 9, Township 18 Sputh;, RBange 27 Bsst, Red Lake Queen
Grayburg-San Rndres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corparation for a unit agree-
ment, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the East Buffalo Valley Unit Area comprising
15,350 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in
Township 14 South, Ranges 28 and 29 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3642 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions bf Order No. R-3305, which order sstablished 640-acres
spacing units for the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pnol, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a periocd of one year. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why said pool should not ba developed on
320~acre spacing units.
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CASE 3803 (Continued and readvertised)

O

CASE 3826:

CASE 3827:

CASE 3828:

Application of Gulf Gil Corporation for an amendment o Ordef No.
R-3345, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant; in the above-styled
cause, seeks the amendment of Ordér No. R-3345, which authorized

a waterflood project in its %tuart Langlie Mattix Unit Area,

Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to delete the water
injection wells previously authorized in Unit M of “Section 2, ,
Units A, C, and I of-Section 10, and Unit C of Section 11, all 1n
wanshlp 25 South, Range 37 past, and to authorize for-water-inieec~
tion four wells at tche following unorthodox locations in Section 10:

a well 100' from the North line and 165G' from the West line; a

well 100' from the Worth line and 660' from the East line; a well
1315' from the North line and 100' from the West line; and a well
1420' from the South line and 100' from the East line. Applirant
also seeks in the amendment authority to convert three additional
wells located in Units ¥ and F of said Secticn 19 and Unit F cf

said Section 11 to water injection. In the absence of objection,

the case will be submitted and an order issued upon the evidence
presented in said Case July 10, 1968.

Application of Euqene p. Nearburg for salt water disposal, Chaves
County, New Mexico. - Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dispose of produiced sait watfer into the DRevonian
formation in the open-hole interval from approximate 7965 feet: to
8015 feet in his Magnolia Burt Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit
P, Section 5, Township 8 South, Range 30 Fast, Cato Field, Chaves
County, New Mexico. :

application of Tri-Service Driiling Company to directionally drill,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, irn the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to drill its T. P. State Well No. 1 located 1887
feet from the East line and 2126 feet from the South line of Section
1, Township 15 South, Range 38 Eaét, Lea County, New Mexico. Said
well was drilled to a total depth of 13,014 feet and has subse-
quently been whipstocked to a location 596.5 feet east and 181.5
feet north of said surface location. Appllcant proposes to set &
whipstock at 11,570 feet and directionally drill to a depth of
approximately 13,000 feet and to bottom said well in the Devonian
formation at a point approximately 300 feet east and 300 feet
south of its surface location. :

Appli cation of W. M.Gallawav 7or a non-standard gas proration unit,
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-Styled cause,
seeks approval of a 197.77-acre non-standard gas proration unit
comprising the S$/2 of Section 18, Township 23 North, Range 3 West,
Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,

said unit to be dedicated to applicant's BApacne Well No. 1 located
835 feet from the South line and 875 feet from the East line of

said Section 18.
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CASE 3829:

"CASE 3830

CASE 3831:

‘CASE 3832:

'CASE_3833:

1968, Examiner Hearing Locket No. 23-68

Application of Getty 0il Company for an unorthodox gas well
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abova-

styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 104 C II (a) to permit

the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 1980 feet
from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 27,
Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 27 to be
dedicated to said well. '

Application—of Kewanee 0il Company for a unit agreement, Eddy

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

approval of the Atoka San Andres Unpit Area comprlsinq 3,360 acres,

more or less, of Fee land in Township 18 South, Range 26 East,
Atoka-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Kewanee 0il Company for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project in its Atoka San

"Andres Unit Area by the injection of water into the San Andres

formation through 28 injection vells located in Township 18 South,
Range 26 East, Atoka-San Andres Psol, BEddy County, New-Mexico.
Application of Sinclair Gil & Gas Company‘for a unit agreement, -
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above=styled cause,
seeks approval of the Guadalupe Kidge lnit Area comprising 23,358

~ dcres, more or 1ie8s, of federal and fee lands in Towriships 25 and

26 South, Range 21 and 22 Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for a non-standard
gas .proration unit and two unorthidox gas well locations, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of a non-standard gas proration unit comprising the N/2

E/4 and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 13, lownship 24 South, Range 36 Bast,
Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexi¢o, said unit to be dedicated
to applicant®s Maggie Sunn Wells Nos. 2 and 3 located -990 feet
from the East line and 1650 feet from the South line and 1650 feet
from the East line and 1650 feet fram the South line, respectively,
of said Section 13. Applicart further seeks authority to produce
the allowable assigned t3 said unlt from either of the aforesaid
wells in any proportion.
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STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTRN, JR.
SECRETARY = DIRECTOR

p. 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

August 13, 1968

»
o
oo :
Bl e i P g e R

_““ Mr. Guy Buell T Rer  Casé No. 3642 _
N pan American Petroleum Corporation order No.  pg-3305-A -
i ! post Office Box 1410 Applicants _
3 pPort Worth, Texas 76101 v
3 ’ ' pan American Petroleum COXp.
4

PR ATES

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-

: P mission order recently entered in the subject case.
| very truly yours

0 ]

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director
ALP/ir

carbon copy of drder also sent to: |
Hobbs occ___ * v »

Artesia OCC

s y——

Aztec OCC :
Oother MT. Clarence Hinkle, Mr. Ken wagner, Mr. Pat 8ims
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

OIL AND GAS BUILDING B O BOR TATG " = =i i

ForT WORTH, TEXAS—76101

July 25, 1867 W ;éy‘y

File: GHF-373-986.510.1

D. L Ray
DIVISION ENGINEER

i i . Subject: Application of Pan Awmerican
. ' Petroleum Corporation for
Adoption of Pool Rules
North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool
~ Lea County , New Mexico
e J,/’
Mr. A, L., Porter, Secretary-Director (3) V
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0., Box 2088 -
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir: -

Pan American Petroleum Corporation respectfully requests that a
hearing be docketed to define the horizontal and vertical limits and to
adopt pool rules for the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico. Attached is a copy of the rules that are proposed, Also attached
is a map of the immediate area. '

At the present time the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool consists of
thiree wells, i.e., State "E"-8913 No. 1, located in Unit D, Section:20,
~P-20-8, R-36-E; Union State No. 1, loéated in Unit H, Section 30, T-20-S,
- R-36-E; and Amerada-Federal No., 1, located in Unit N, Section 17, T-20-S,

R-36-E. While Jake L. Hamon is the operator of record for each of the
three wells, Pan American Petroleum Corporation is a major interest cwner.

Yours very truly,

D.L.Ron
| Q7

BHB:kkh
Attachment

cc: All Working Interest Owners in the Immediate Area

-  DOCKET MAILED

Date Mj




NORTH OSUD

0-MORROW GAS POOL

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEX1CO
WORKING INTEREST OWNERS

Amerada Pétroleum’Corporation'

Box 591 4
Midland, Texas 79701

perry R. Bass

“Box 171

Midland, Texas

pritish American 0il Company
Box 474
Midland, Texas 79701

Mr. Max Coll, 11
Box 1818
Roswell, New Mexico

Gulf 0il Cotpération
Box 1938
Roswell, New Mexico

Jake L. ﬁamon
Box 663
pallas, Texas 75221

penrose Production Company
1605 Commerce Building
Fort Worth, Texas 76102

Phillips petroleum Company
Phillips Building
Attn: E. M. Ball

_Odessa, Texas

Shell 0il Company
Box 1810
Midland, Texas 79701

sinclair 0il & Gas Company
Box 1470
Midland, Texas 79701

Texaco, Inc.
Box 3109
Midland, Texas 79701
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SPECTAL RULES AND REGULATIONS W ;‘? y A

FOR THE
NORTH OSUDO-MORROW CGAS POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool
or in the Morrow formation within one mile of the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool, and
not nearer to or within the limits of another designated Morrow pool, shall be
spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and
Regulations hereinafter set forth,

RULE 2. Each well cowpleted or recompleted in the North Osudo~Morrow Gas Pool
shall be located on a standard unit containing 640 acres, more or less, consisting
of a single goverumental section.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the requirements of
Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for 4 non-
standard unit and the unorthodox size or.shape of the unit is necessitated by a

_ variation in the legal subdivision of the United States Public Lands Survey, or

the followlng ‘facis exist-dnd. the following prov151ons are complled with:

(2) The non-standard unit consists of quarter-quarter sections:or lots that

-are contiguous by a common bordering side,

‘\
(b) - The non-standard unit lies wholly within a sxngle governmental section
and contains less acreage than a standard unit,

{c) The applicant presents written consent in the form of waivers from all
offset operators and from all operators owning interests in the section in which
the non-standard unit is situated and which acreage is not included in said non-
standard unit.

(d) n lieu of Paragraph (¢} of this rule, the applicant may furnish proof of
the fac hat'“ll of the aforesaid operators were notified by registered or certi-
fied mail of his intent to form such non-standard umit. The Secretary-Director may

t‘l’

approve the appllcatlon if no such operator has entered an objection to the forma-

tion of such non-standard unit within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has re-
ceived the application,

RULE 4. Each well completed or recompleted in the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool
shall be located no nearer than 1650 feet to the outer boundary of the section and
no nearer than 330 feet to any govermmental quarxter-quarter section line,

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the regiiirements of

Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for an unor-

thodox location necessitated by topograpnlcal conditions or the recompletion of a
well previously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the proposed
unorthodox location shall be notified of the application by registered or certified

" mail, and the application shdll state that such notice has been furnished. The

Secretary-nirector may approve the application upon receipt of writtén waivers from

‘all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objection to the un-

orthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has received the
application.

RULE 6 The vertical limits of the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool shall be the
Morrow Formation,

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED: '
(1) That auy well presently drilling to or c“mpleted in the Morrow formation

within the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool or within one mile of the North Osudo-Morrow

Gas Pool that will not comply with the well location requirements of Rule 4 is here-

by granted an exception to the raquirements of Rule 4. The operator of any such well

shall notify the Hobbs District Qffice in writing of the name and location of the

well on or before

*

(2) That any operator desiring to dedicate 640 acres to a well presently dril-
ling to or completed in the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool shall file a new Form C-128
with the Commission on or before
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'CASE 3778:

.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HFEARING

e SR

Locket No. 23-68

- WEDNEGDRY -~ AUGUST 7, 1968

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM;
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3823:

-CASE 3824:

CASE 3825:

-

CASE 3642:

(Continued from the June 5, 1968 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Atlantic Richfieid Campany for-a dual completion
and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seesks authority to dually complete its
State BH Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the North and West
lines of Section 13, Township 19 South, Range 34 East, -Quail-
Quaen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to pemmit
production of oil from 5080 feet to 51356 feat in the lower Queen
formation through tubing and the disposal of produced salt water
into the upper Queen formation through the casing=-tubing annulus
in the perforated interval from 4820 feet to 4830 feet.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for salt water dispeosal,
Applicant; in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Ssn
Andres and Paddock formations in its State WA Well No. 45 locdtcd
in Unit G, Section 26, Township 17 South, Range& 28 East, DBmpire-

Eddy County, New Mexico.

2 hoa
ALS Panl.

; BEddy County, -New Mexico, in the perforated interval from

2738 feat to 3032 feet (San Bndres) and 3800 feat to 4030 féét '

( Paddack).

Application of Atlantic Richfield»Company for a waterflood prbj&ét,

Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan Amarican Petroleum Corperatien for a unit agree-
ment, Chaves County, New Mexico.
cause, seeks approval of the FEast Buffalu Valley Unit Area comprising

Applicant, in the absve-styled ¢ause,
senks authority to institute a waterflood project in its West Red
Lzke Unit Area by thé injsction of water into the Queen, Grayburg,
and San Andres formations through 13 wells located in Sections 4,
5,77, 8, and 9, Township 18 South, Range 27 East, Red L~ke Queén
Grayburg=-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above~styled

15,350 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in

Township 14 South, Ranges 2B and 29 Fast, Chaves County, New Mexico.

_(Reopéened)

N,

N

AN

N

In the matter of rase No.

320~acre spacing units.

3642 being rsopened pursuvant to the
provisions bf Order No. R-3305, which order established 640-acres
spacing uni%s for the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a period of one yaar.
appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on

A1l interested parties may
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LCocket No. 23-68

August 7, 1968 - Examiner Hearing

CASE 3803 (Continued and reacvertised)

CASE 3826:

CASE_3827:

CASE_3828:

Application of Gulf Gil Corporaticn for an amendment %o Order No.
R-3345, Lea County, New Mexico. Applican%t, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the amencdment of Order No. R-3345, which authorized
a waterflood project in its Stuart Langlie Mattix Unit Area,
Langlie Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,.to deiete the water
injection wells previously authorized in Unit M of Section 2,
Units A, C, and I of Section 16, and Gnit C of Section 11, all in
wanship'?S South, Range 37 East, and to authorize for water injec-
tion four wells at the following unortcdox locations -in Section 10:
a-well 190' from the North line an¢ i65G' from the West line; a
well 100! from the Worth—line and_ 660" from the Zast linej; a well
1315' from the North line and 100! from The West- dines and%g_well
1420' from the South line and 106G' from the Sast line. Applicant
also seeks in the amendmerit authority to convert three additional
wells located in Units % and © of said 3escticn 10 ang Unit F cf
said Section 11 to water injection. In the aocsence of objection,
the case will be submitted and an crder issued upodn the evidence
presented in said Case July 10, 1368.

Application of Eugene . ¥earburg for salt water disposal, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the apove-styled cause, seeks
authority to dispose of praduced salt water into the Devonian
formation in the open-hole interval from approximate 7965 feet to
8015 feet in his Magnolia Burt Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit
P, Section 5, Township 8 South, Range 30 Easi, Cato Field, Chaves
County, New Mexicd

AppllcaLlon of Tri-Service- 2riiling Lompauy to directionally drill,
Lea County, New Nex1co. Applicant, in the aUch -styled cause,
seeks authiority to drill its T. P. State Well X 1 located 1887
feet from the Sast iine and 2126 feet from the aouth line of Section
1, Township 15 South, Range 38 East, lLea COUﬂvy, New sexico. Said
well was drillied to a total depth of 13,014 feet and has subse-
quently been whipstocked to a location §9o 5 feet east and 181.5
feet north of sald surface location. Applicant proposes to set a
whipstock at 11,570 feet and directionally drill to a depth of
approximately 13,000 feet and to bottom said well in the Devonian
formation at a point approx1mately 300 feet east and 300 feet
south hf its surface location.

Application of W. x.@allawey “or a non-standard gas proration unit,
Ris Arriba County, Wew bMexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of a 197.77-acre non-standard gas proration unit
comprising the 3/2 of 3ection 18, Township 23 North, Range 3 West,
Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
said unit to be dedicdted to applicant's Apache Well No. 1 located
835 feet from the South line and 875 feet from the East line of

"said Section 18.
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August 7, 1968, Examiner Hearing

casE 3029:

CASE 3830:

CASE 3831:

Tocket No. 23-68

_Application of Getty 0il Company fot an unorthodox gas well
16cation, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- -
styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 104 C IT (a) to permit
the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 1980 feet

f N

from the North 1ine and 990 feet from the Bast line of Saction 27,

'*TGWﬁShipmlewScuth;"RangemgﬁwﬁaggjVWest Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas

Pool, Lea County, Néw Mexico- Tﬁemﬁf?Wsrwsaad~Sthionm27@to be

dedicated to said well:

Application of Kewanee (il Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
county, New Mexico- Appiicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of thé Atoka San Andres Unit Aread comprising 3,360 acres,
more or 1less, of Fee lancé in Towrship 18 South, Range 26 East,
Atoka-San Andres Pool, EJQy County., New Mexico;

Application,of Kewanee Uil Company for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute & warerflcud project in ivs Atoka San
Andres Unit Area by the injectzzn of water into rhe San Andres
formation through 28 injection vells LOCATED in Township 18 South,
Range 26 East, Atoka-3an lhasres cool, Dddy County, New Mexico.
prliéatiﬂn'cf ginclair (iiE Gas Company for & unit agreement,
BEddy .County, New Mexics. Applicant, in e abovenstyledvcéuse,
seeks‘approval of ithe Guadalupw kidge Unit Area comprising 23,358
acres, more Or 1ess, of Velersl ans fee tands in Fownships 25 and
26 South, Range 21 and 47 LasT; Fagy County, Mew Mexrico.
Application of Petroleum Corpafeiain O rexas for & non-standard
gas proration dnit anc W O tiname gas well 15cations, Lea
County, New Mexico. Appiicant, in the snove-sTyled cause, seeks
approval of a non-stancars gas pr.r&tion unit comprising the N/2
SE/4 -and sw/4 SEf4 of Seevion 15, fownanip 24 south, range 36 EBast,
Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea Jountt .o Hew MexicO, saic¢ unit to be dedicated
to applicant?s Maggie funn Lelis Nus £ ana 3 1scatea 99C feet
from the Fast lineé ans 1650 feeu from rne South line and 1650 feet
from the East liine ans 1650 fesl I ihe “outh line, respectively,
of said Section 1%, Apprical.l rorther SEEKSs auinority O produce
the allowable assigned UD sais Gnii 1I0M citner of the aforesaid
wells in any proportiont.




Docket No. 25-67

QQCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 23, 1967

.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICC

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner;

or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3639:

CASE 3640:

“CASE 3641:

CASE 3642:

" CASE 3643:

Application of Myles A. Colligan for an unorthodox location,
Chaves County, New Mexico. applicant, in the above-styléd
cause, seeks authority to drill a well at an unorthodox loca-
tion 1650 feet from the North and East lines of Section 35,
Township 14 Soutn, Range 27 gast, Buffalo Valley#Pennsyl—
vanian Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, in exception to
the provisions of Rule 2 of Order No. R-2349.

Application of Monsanto Compar:y for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of its Rock Tank Unit Area comprising 6239
acres, more or 1ess, of State, Fee and Federal lands in
Township 23 South, Range 24 East, and Townships 22 and 23
South, Range 25 Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico.

¢ s

Application of Skelly 0il Compahy“for“down:hole commingling,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to commingle production’from the AboO
and Wolfcamp tormations in the well-bore of {its Childress
np" Well No. 1 located in ynit L of gection 1, Township 14
south, Range 33 Bast, lazy njn Field, Lea Ccounty, New
Mexico. .

«

Application of Pan American Petroleum corporation for
special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, SeeKs the promulggtion of
special.pool rules for +he :North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for 640-acre
spacing and specified well locations.

Application of Humble Cil ¢ Refining Company for salt water
disposal, Lea Ccounty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks'authoritycto dispose of produced salt
water into the "C" Zone, and possibly the "A" Zone, of the
Pennsylvanian formation in 1ts sotith Four Lakes Well No.:5
jocated in Unit T of Section 2, Township 12 gouth, Range 34
Fast, South four Lakes rield, Lea County, New Mexico.




ATWOOD 5 MALONE
LAWYERS

Mr. A, L, Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director :
Qil Conservation Commission
Post Cffice Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

E
et mieta o amn s e e i e T

Dear Mr. Porter:

JEFF 0. ATWOOD (8683-1960)

CHARLES F. MALONE
RUSSELL O. MANN
PAUL A, COOTER
B80B F. TURNER
ROBERT A.JOHNSON

P, O. DRAWER 700 JOHN W. BASSETT, JR,

TELEPHONE 505 622-82214 ROBERT E.SABIN

SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILOING

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO
88201

RE: Case No. 3642 on the docket of August 23, 1967

Would you please file the enclosed Entry of Appearance on behalf of

Pan American Petroleum Corporation in the captioned case. _
actual pr‘esentation will be made by Guy T, Buell, a member of the
; ’ Texas Bar and one of Pan American Petroleum Corporation's Fort

Worth attorneys.

PAC:sah

Encl.

The

Very truly your’s,

ATWOOD & MAILONE

Paul/A.C/ooter

A GFFicE oo

Cr

T hus 1 fy g ooy




_NORTH. OSUDA - MORROW..DOO L,-LEA I

BEFORE THE OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

= .
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM COR-
PORATION FOR SPECIAL FIELD RULES,

No. 3642

N Nt et st et

COUNTY, NEW-MEXICO

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

COMES NOW Atwood & Malone of Ro;swell, New Mexico, and
enters its appearance herein as New Mexico counsel for Pan American
Petr‘:oleum Corporation.

DATED this 11th day of August, 1967.

ATWOOD & MALONE

Post-Office Box 700
Roswell, New Mexico

6 fus 14 g o




GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

- Sstute of Neto Mexico
®il @ onsecpation @ ommission

STATE GE_OLOOIST
AL PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY * DIRECTOR

LAND COMMIS!!ON!R
GUYTON 8. HAY
MEMBER -

p. 0. BOX 2088 -
SANTA FE

B i o ~ August 29, 1967

Re: Case No. 3642

L P - Mr. Guy Buell
L S

] order NoO.
i pan American Petroleum'COrporation - ___R-3305
i post Office BOX 1410 T Applicant:
N Fort worth, Texas
:,i ‘ , CKET MAILED- Pag Anexican petroleum COXP.
? | - . Dear. Sirs. Dﬂ"/

Enclosed herewith are two ‘copies of the above—referehced com—
mission order recentlyventered in the svbject case. :

%, A7
‘ o u'¥ 0o
’ _ A. L. PORTER, Jr-
| : Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
carbon copy of drdexr also sen£ tos

Hobbs ocC__¥ Lo
artesia 0OCC )
Aztec OCC. . 7
other Mr. Clarence Hinkle, Mr. A. J. Losee and Mr. R. L. Hockex
Mr. Carl Traywick USGS, Roswell

ML e >~ e

DOCKET MAILED

EMﬁaeézgggizég/éjy//
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MR. UTZ: Case 3642,

MR. HATCH: Case 3642, reopened. In the matter of

Case Number 3642, being reopened pursuant to the provisions of

Order Number R-3305, which Order established 640-acres spacing
units for the North Oosudo-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. BUELL: For Pan American_Petroleum Corporation,

- Guy Buell. We will have one witness.

(Witness sworn.)

MR. HINKLE: Mr; Examinex, I1'd like to enter an
appearance. Clarence Hinkle, Hinklé, Bondurant and Christy of
”oswéli for Jake Hamon.

MR, UTZ: Are there any other appearancés?

MR. WAGNER: Ken Wagner for Amerada Petroleum

MR. SIMS: Pat Sims, his own entry and others.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearances?
(Whereupon, Applicant'’'s Exhibits
Numbered 1 through 1l were marked

for identification.)

GEORGE H. FORD

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

0 Mr. Ford, would you state your complete name, by whom




you are employed, in what location

and in what capacity?

A George H. Ford, staff Engineer for Pan Anerican

Petroleun Corporation in Fort Worth, Texas.

Q You testified at many previous Commission Hearings

and your qualifications as a Petroleum Engineer are

_public. record, are they not?

A Yes, sir, that's correct.

Q Wwith respect to your testimony here today on this

reopened case, 3642, I wish you'd first look at what has been

ed as Pan American's Exhibit 1. What is that exhibit?

A Exhibit 1 is a copy of the tenmporary operatingvrules

for the North osudo-Morrow gas pool in Lea County, New Mexico.

Q At the outset, let me ask you so the Examiner can

weigh and judge your testimony and evidence in t
What jis going to be your recommendation here todaY?

A I'm going to racommend that the Commission continue

these rules as permanent operating rules for the North Osudo-
Morrow gas pool.

0 Are these rules similar to many gas pool rules that

the Commission has adopted in southeast New Mexico?

A Yes, sir, they are.
Q It might be of benefit for the Examiner and the
record, if you would very briefly review the temporary rules

that we are novw operating under.

a matter of
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A All right, sir. Rule 1 provides for any well
combleted in the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool or in the Morrow
Formation within one mile that's not nearer to another‘pool or
in another pool be governed by the rules of the North Osudo-

Morrow Pool.

Rule 2 is a 640-acre pf[:;;tf on unit.

Rule 3 provides for the usual administratiée exceptions
to Rule 2.

Rdle 4, the spacing rule, 1650 from the outef'boundary
ofﬁéhe sectioh, no‘nearér than 330 feet to any quarter~quarter
gsection line. |

Then Rule 5 provides for exceptions to that rule.

Further, the dtder contains a grandfather clause to
take care of wells that were drilled prior to Commission action
on these temporary rules in August of 1967 and provides for
aéreage dedication to wells drilled prigr to that time. Further,
there's a provision for the Examiner Hearing that we're holding
ﬁere today.

0 All right, sir. Let's look now at Exhibi£ Number 2.
What is that exhibit, Mr. Ford?

A Exhibit 2 is a map of the North Osudo Pool area. I
ha#e outlingd.the North Wilson operating area with a heavy dashed
*black line. The working interest ownerslin this operating

L

area are Pan Ameriéén, Base, Amerada, Gulf, Phillips and
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Lillian Coll, C-o-1-1. Jake Hamon is the operator of the North
Wilson Operating area. Hamon also operates the well in Section
20,VT§Wnship 20 South, Range 36 East, called the State E 8913

Number 1. That well was drilled by the interest owners in the

North Wilscn- Operating area. After the Commission adopted 640-

acre/proration units last year, the séuté—half Qf'Eﬁéwébﬁth‘ast
fourth and the southwest foufth of the southwest fourth of
Section 20 came into a 640-acre communitized unit for that well.
It is now known as State E 8913 Communitized Unit. There has
been another well drilled since our Heariné in Augﬁséf;f“iaét
year. This is the Mallard-Alves Number 1 in Section 6,'20 South,
36‘East. That makes us four wells in the North Osudo Gas Pool.
I've emphasizea‘those in yellow.

Then there are three dry holes shown on this map
down toward the bottom of Exhibit 2, dry holes in -the Morrow
Formation, emphasized with a brown dot. The nomenclature for
this pébl 1i§ts Sections 6, 7, 17, 18, 19, 20 and 30 as béing
in the North Osudo-Morrow.

Now, we go on down past there, further soﬁth, past
the dry hole. Tﬁere is an Osudo-Mbrrow Pool. 1I've shown the
north well in the Osudo-Morrow Pool, 'a well iﬁ Section 31
operated by Gulf and emphasized it with a red dot.

Then to the left of there or further west in Section

36, 20 South, 35 East, is a well that was completed with a
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very poor potential in December of 1965 and is still waiting
on a pipeiine connection.

Xo) wéuld you comment very briefly, Mr. Ford, on the

structure as reflected on our Exhibit Number 2?

o2
"
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. sir. The contours are on top of the

Morrow with a contour interval of 100 feet. The éfructure i;“
a monoclinal-type structure. Actually, structure has nothing
to do with productivity. The p;cductivity jg determined by
the presence Or absence of pay. pofosity and pe:meability. 1'd
like to point out a well in Section 32, 20 South, 36 East, the
Gulf North Wilson Deep Unit Number 4, a dry hole in the Morrow;
and, vet, it's the highest structural well on this exhibit.

0 / Well,vdo you,féel tﬁen, Mr. Ford, that although the
osudo-Morrow Pool to the south and North Osudo are on a common
structure that they are effectively separated by the dry hole
that you've discussed?

A Yes, sir, I do, We are dealing here today only with
the North Osudo pool.

Q All right, sir. Now, I notice that you have 2 line
drawn between some of the weils on Exhibit 2. Is that the
surface trace for cross—section? |

A Yes, sir, it is.

0 Are you ready to go into that now?




A Yes.

Q That's been identified as our Exhibit<3, Mr. Ford.

Briefly comment on it.

A All right, sir. If the Examiner will unfold the copy

e 'in front of him, this is a cross-section showing logs on four
ST )

wells starting on the left with the dry hole I've just discussed.
If had insufficient porosity, permeability to make a commercial

[\ B ‘  completion and, since, has been plugged.

Now I'll jump over to the third log or the second log
on the right-hand side of the .exhibit, the Jake Hamon State

E 8913 Number 1. All of these logs have the identification on

VAT YR I S A ’

top of them. There is no horizéntal scale but I‘ve listed the

distance between the wells. . They are very near the top of the

e e B R

exhibit. The completion information is down at the bottom of
each‘log and the perforated interval is colored iﬁ red. |
‘Now back to this discovery well. Iﬁ?s completed through

open hole from 11,440 to 11,457 and that interval is shown bélow
the log and it is colered in red. Just for identification, I'1l1
call that Zone 1, and then I'1ll go back up the hole slightly to
11,400 to 11,410 and call that Zone 2 even though it isn'f épen
in this well.

Q It is developed in the well?

A It is. This well was completed in May of 1965 and sale

started a month or so later. The second completion in the field




P
is the next log to the left,. It will be the second one from the

left-hand side of the exhibit: Hamon Union State Number 1,

completed 8-1-'66. vYou'll notice a number of red perforated

intervals. I want to refer you to the bottom two. That bottom

interval is what I have identified as Zone 1 in the discovery
well, and the reason I want to refer you to that, I have a
pressure exhibit later that shows communication between these
two wells and that zone from production from the discovery well.

~Then I would like to also mention Zone 2 just up the

hole from there at 11,366 to -72, That is a zone that is common

in being developed to the four producers in the field, even

though it is not open in the discovery well. It's also open in_-

the Mallard=Alves Number 1 as well as T can correlate that log.
I don't believe I gave the interval on Zone i in Hamon Union
State Number 1. It's shown at the bottom of the log. TIt's
11,416 to -28.

Q Mr., Ford, you've been mentioning zoning.> Should I
take it then from‘your testimony that in thig Morrow reservoir
which we're dealing with here, that we have the phenomenom

which is so common to Morrow Formations that we have different

zones within the Morrow Formations, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, that's right,

o) Better~developed as far as porosity\and permeability

is concerned?
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A Yes, sir, and ﬁhe zones are verﬁ/hard to tracé and
correlate over large aeri&i extéﬁﬁ. They seem to, at some
times, grade together, and some places, stay apart.
0 Do you havg any other comments on any of the logs that
appear on this cross-section? |

A Yes, sir. I have one on this log farthest to the

- right, the Hamon-Amerada Federal Number 1. 1It's compieted in ~

one interval, 11,358”to 11,388, I correlate that as the Zone 2
I just mentioned in the discovery well. Agaiﬁ, this is just
for identification. That well was completed August 27, '66, the
ﬁﬁird completion but only 27 'Gays after the second completion,
.% ) and the second completion has not sold any gas to the pipeline
: as of this time. | G
So here we have Zone 2Rbeinq open in two ‘wells at

about the same time. This Zone 2 and Hamon-Amerada Federal .

Number 1 had a pressure of 6é32 comparéd to original pressure
of 6848 which is just what I would have expected. There had
been né pressﬁfe communication in that particular zone.

0 All right, sir. Let's go on now to Exhibit 4.
Mr. Ford, what is that exhibit?

A Exhibit 4 is a pressﬁre versus time exhibit showing
pressure communication. Pressure is on the left-hand side of

the exhibit; time on the bottom exhibit. State E 8913 Number 1
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pressures are shown with a circle, the original pressure, 6848
in May, 1965 when the well was completed. Then the pressure
declined on down to 1248 pounds in April of 1968. Just above
that, with»triangles designating the pressures, is the pressure

history of Union State Number 1, the second completion in the

e fielad. Tte initial pressure was 4798. T attribute this to .
i _ : Zone 1 haviné’been produced and the discovery well and then
these other zones being opened up in the second well,

That pressure is 2050 pounds lower than the original

S discovery well had produced 3.9 billion cubic feet at 58,378

barrels of condensate.
Subsequent ‘pressure history is shown of these two

wells and notice how the pressure comes closer and closer

together there for the latter part of '67; and the early part

; - of ‘68, thevire very close together.

0 Unless these wells were in effective communicafion,
Mr. Ford, we wouldn't expect to see the closeness and the
pressure relationship that we see on this exhibit?

A No, sir, and this shows pressure communication and
drainage over a greater than a mile of distance'proving more than
640 acre drainage in this field.

0 Do ybu have any data available to you on the Mallard-

Alves Well that you've mentioned?
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A Yes, I;do. I have one pressure point that I obtained
from a letter when Mallard wrote the Commission asking for

approval of an unorthodox locaéion:for their well in North

_osudo-Morrow. I have that on the next exhibit.

Q All right. Let's go to that now. That will be

_Exhibit 5, Mr. Ford. What is Exhibit 5?

A Exhibit 5 shows all pressure data available to me
in the North Osudo Field. You'll hotice in the last column
ie the pressure which we were just discussing. The Mallard Well

was reported by them to have 6450 pounds in October of 1967

in the field. 1It's over two miles from the nearest production.
It could be due to distance in affecting compleﬁe drainage; it
could be due to a deterioration of porcsity and permeability.
somewhere in the area between those two wells.

But I will point out this: that 6450 is 400 pounds
below original preSsure in the State E 8913 Number 1 showing
some or quite a bit of pressure communication.

I've got one other point on this exhibit. Notice
the last pressures for the three Hamon operated wells are very
close together. In my opinion, they are. I think there's
167 pound maximum spread between the pressures showing that they

are being depleted at about the same rate at the current time.
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Q What are pressures now declined to?
A  The Hamon State E 8913 Number 1 is 1248. Amerada

Federal Number 1 is 1338. Union State Number 1, 1450, and

_I don't know what the pressure is on the Mallard-Alves Well

Number 1. It produced about six months to the pipeline up
through May of '68, the latest production data that I could.
obtain from commercial reports. It has produced since that
time, I would assume.

Q“ All right, sir. Let's go now to Exhibit 6. What
does that exhibit reflect?

A Exhibit Numﬁér_G is for the Examiner's convenience
showihé pertinent comblétioﬁ'daﬁa for the four completions in
the North Osudo-Morrow Pool. .

0 It's an exhibit in four points?

A Yes, sir.

Q One sheet for the four wells.

A The Examiner's copies there are stapled together.
There are four sheets.

o} All right, Let's look now at Exhibit 7, Mr, ﬁord,
and what is this?

A Exhibit 7 is production data by wells for thé fouéﬁ

wells in the North Osudo Gas Pool. There are four sheets

stapled together. They're in front of the Examiner as Exhibit 7.
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- - . Q All ofAthese data are self-explanatory, are they not?
A _ Yes, sir, they ares.
0 All right, sir. Now, I recall your testimony hhen

we were discussing Exhibit 3, the cross-section. You discussed
the zoning which is common to the Morrow in this particular

area of southeast New Mexico. In view of this zoning, Mr. Ford,

P R e YT

could you as an engineer recommend multiple completion or single

s

completion in each zone?

Ty

A No, sir, I could not. I really see no need for a
multiple completion or a dual completion. I would recommend a

single completion. The reserves would not justify mﬁltiples.

it wouldlnot justify duals. In fact, Tiserves won'tvjustify
single-wells on 320 acre spacing, and the economics for 640 acre
development with single completions are not any marginal econ;ﬁics.
0 Ail right, sir. While we're discussing economics,
would you look now at your Exhibits 8, 9 and 10. What are they?
A Exhibits 8, 9 and 10 are P over Z versus cumulative
production curves, what I call material ballist curves, Hr the
three Jake Hamon operated wells in the North Osudo Pools, I do
not have information to compare such a curve for.the Mallard-
Alves Numbervl and, as I say, it had produced only six months
up through the last production data;thét I have.
0 Would you comment on each of these three series of

exhibits as you feel proper, Mr. Foxrd?
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A All right, sir. I think the most important point
to the Examiner is the ultimate recovery from each well. Union
State Number 1 -- by the way, these are all operated by Hamon now--~
4.4 bcf; State B 8913 Number 1, 7.4 bcf, discovery well for the
“field; Amera
Q Speaking of P over 7z reserves, Mr. Ford, do you have
much confidence in that method when its used in a pool of the
type that we have here?
A Yes, sir, especially in a pool of this type where we
had a very advanced stage of depletion. 1I’might comment in
that regard, those last two pressure points were simply added to
“this exhibit. I had the draftsman to redraw it and have a :
s61id line up the last pressure point, extrapolated on down,
bﬁt this is the same exhibit I put on a year ago, the last
tWO‘pressure points fit in egactly with the interpretation e
I made a fear ago,‘and that's usually true in this type of
regservoir when you get at this advanced stage of depletion.
0 All right, sir. Still, further, on economics of ‘
development in this pool, look at Exhibit 1ll. What does
Exhibit 11 reflect?

A Exhibit 11 is a very simple calculation method for

a development economics for the three Pan American working

interest wells. I've already told you why I didn't include
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the Mallard well.

The cumulativevproduction is 13.4 bef, re@aining 2,4
bef for an ultimate of 15.8 béf;V‘That‘s simply the values I've
read off_of these lasé three exhibits added togethér. I converted
the gas and condensate over to dollars, put in some costs, these
are actual costs for these three wells‘including‘lease and well
equipment and operating costs and calculated an ROI. I have it
dpwn here as an ROI 1.06 for a 640-acre development. That's the
terminology my company ﬁses and a lot of other companies, a lot
of other people call that net. ROI. It's the ‘profit that you make
compared to the investment that you make.

If we had developed on 320 acres, that value would
become, roughly, 0.03. Now these are just the costs that I have
on here. I haven't included any workover costs, and there are
aviot quoéﬁef costs involvéd in development in this tyne of
reservoir. If I included those other costs, such as exploration
cost; .lease acquisition cost, even administrative cost such as
this hearing today, the economics would bhe extremelg unfavorable
for 320 acre development and marginal for 540 acre development.

0 Now , these data consider 320 acre development from the
beginning, is that'éorrect?
A Yes, sir, that's correct, and actually, yvou could also

say they consider drilling 320 acre wells on our prasent 640 acre
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proration units because ‘those wells woulgd come in and share

in thls remaining recovery because there's so little remaining

recovery at 2.4 bcf They would be extremely uneconomical to

drill.

0 They'd never pay off then?
- A No, sir, and I don't see how anybody could even think
of drilliog those wells.

Q Would you suspect on the limited amount of data you've

seen on the Mallard—Alves Well that jits economics would be in

the ballpark with the eébnomics on Exhibit 112

A Yes, sir, I think so.

0 Mr. Ford, perhaps it'd be well 'would you reiterate
your recommendation to the Examiner that you are maklng here
today? :

A I recommend tha¢ the temporary operating rules for the
North Osudo Gas Pool be, continued and/or adopted by the
Commission as the permanent operating rules for that pool.

I believe that the evidence I presented shows that
one well would drain 640 acres and this‘proper spacing pattern
for this field, conservation will be served by adopting those
rules and the correlative rights of all interest owners wiill
be pfotected.

I cannot tell the Commission whether or not there will

be additional wells drilled. I could not tell them that last
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year, but there was one drilled in the interim period between
the last hearing and this hearing. There may be some more

drilled. 1If they are drilled, these are the rules that should

~apply to those additional wells.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, that's all we

have by way of direct. I would like to formally offer Pan

‘American's Exhibits 1 through 11.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits1l Eﬁrough 11
will be entered into the record in this case.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1l through 11, inclusive, were
admitted in evidence.)

MR. UTZ: Are there any questions of the witness? .

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:
0 Referfing to your Exhibit Number 9, am I correct in

saying that these exhibits show approximately a billion cubic

feet remaining under each of these three wells?

A Approximately, I'd say. I'd have taken the é.4 and
divide it by 3 and get an average of .8 billion remaining for
the wells,

Q One shows .75.

A All yight, sir. I think One is good enough rounded off.

0 It's your contention that you can't drill a well to

this depth for that amount of remaining gas?
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A- Yes, sir. 1'd like to point out something else in-
that regard, Mr. Examiner. An operator can't evenvafford"fb go
inAand"acquixgmlgaseswgndwgp‘ng out any exploration money unless
he can depend upon developing this typé“;f”;é;;;Qgifméh_gib acre
:operating rules. We_just had a case that was heard before you
concerning forning a Federal Unit and drilling 2 Morr&ﬁ wildcat;
‘I believe they called itvMorrow-Atoka wildcat.

In ny opinién, my company did that because they were
competent that the Commission would approve 640 acre operating
rules for that area in case we found sonme development. We don't
know the facts on éhaﬁ area yet because we haven't drilled it,
put I strongly suspect it may .be similar to this, and we cannot
develop it to less than 640.

o) But you've calculated these reserves onn the basis of
pressure decline curves, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q So that these reserves would reflect any reserves
available to the well bore regardless of whether there was any
in that portion?

\A That's exactly correct, sir. And one well will have

an influence on another well.

0 Do you happen to know who is purchasing the gas from

the Mallard Well?
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1 believe 1 left that information

A No, sir.
se 1 could not de

£ data sheet becau

termine’it.

off the pertinen

Mr. PAT SIMS : Llano.
PHE WITNESS?T _someone Know it's Llano?

MR. PAT gIMS: Yes. it's Llano. L.lano.

d Llano Gas-

THE WITNESS: The man sail

MR, PAT SIMS: L-1-a-n-oO.
any other questions of the

of a statement?

it =
there

MR, UTZ: Are

witness? po you have anything in the form
MR. SIMS: Yes: sir.
MR. UTZ: The witness may be excused. po we have

statements in thiscase?
MR. HINKLE: Mr. Exaniner, representing
would like to concur in the position taken by Pan

s'concerns-the a

ne rules,

T mwd I
Al vn

Mro n v
n in this case 2 doption of t

permanent’rule pool.

America
sting rules as the s for that

po we have an

exi
y other statements?

r for Amerada

640

MR. WAGNER: My. Examiner. Ken Wagne
t the permanent

obbs. We suppor

petrole
acre spacing rule ter>this pool.
MR, UTZ: All fiqht, sir. Mr. sims?
mMr., sIMs: I have an objection. 1'd like to use this
We have minerals

plaining there.

exhibit here Lf there's any ex
nd when this wel

hwest quarter of 7'the}e, 160,

in the nort
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drilled in the south half of 17, it flowed till the cream‘was
off of it, you might say. £ill they come up with this 640 acre
spacing, and we didn't know of j¢ till afterx it done been passed.
1 just called up here. And our objection is that eur payment
didn't start unt11 the cream had started off of it or gotten
most of it off ‘and, latex on, as he stated, they drllled thls
Meiiard well and welre right in between the two of them and not
getting any consideration ffom the Mallard and just from the
amerada and Federal since 1ast year. And it puts us in an
awkward position of getting our money for interest. ¢

If our money had started as the well had started, jt'ad
looked a 1ittle fairer, but eince it started after the cream
had gone, why, we'd like something explained about it.

b1 called the Fortiweftﬁmeffiée”ehd'qo aot a very nice
explanation. That is, blank. It's not the unit. It's not the
section epacing. “1t's kind of getting caught in the niddle.

| MR. uTz: Where did you say your interest was?
MR. SIMS: 1It's in the northwest quarter of 17.

urzZ: 17 or 182

MR. SIMS: That's at 7, 17. It's right up here. 1It's

that northwest quarter. We're just nearly in the middle of it.

Since the south half of 17 is Federal and this quarter is fee

1and, is where the problem is there so it might not -~
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MR. U:Z: Now, you mean the well was produced
substantially before 640 acre spacing?
MR. SIMS: Right, a year or so, a little over a year.

MR. UTZ: And where is your interest in Section 72 .
MR. SIMS: Just 17 there.
~MR. UTZ: Just 17? ”

MR. SIMS: Yes, sir.

MR. UfZ: That's what I was mentioning.

MR. SIMS: A quarter. Ne. I say we're in the middle
pbetween the two wells. |

MR. UTZ: I see.

Mp, BOELL: May it please the_gxaminer, the situation
that Mr. Sims found himself in was unfortunate perhaps, but it
is a‘situation that happéns all the time in developing of oil
and gas fields. Unfortunately, we cannot develop an eﬁtire
pnol instantaneously. Developmént does progress from the
discovery well on over a period of years until the field is
developed.

At the time that well was drilled, we- were operating
under 320 acre unit rules of this Commission. There was nothing
that we, as working interests, could do about it until we'd

gathered data to show the commission that 640 acre units were -

proper. The working interest owners were diligent; immediately,
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e called 2 hearing. We came to the

n then, we only

W

we gathered this data.
got

and eve
athered these 4
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We made our case,
so the

commigsion.
Even after we'd g ata.

temporary rules.
so reflect that we pai& full ro

s nanefit to the

record should al
working jnterest

as no €COonomic
under

well. There -
owners, not to include the entire gection 17, it was just
hat we couldn't. and we

nd reqﬁlatibns t
Ve moved 2 1ittl
ules instead of

ission rules 2
e too hastily

the Conm

moved with diligence. We apparentl
us temporary ¥

pecause the commission oniy ve

es as we urged to adopt.

the‘Commissidn

I sincerely do; hhdeb

permanent rul

so 1 feel sOXY

y for Mr. Sims.

nfortunate,“but that's one of thosé things that happens
1 xnow of any solution to it.

gent throughou

it's u
all the time and I. frankly. don

nterest owners have been aili

gut the working 1
velopnment of this pool and we jntend to stay

the entire de
t as rapidly as t

ajiligent and ve moved jus he data woul

us to moves
1'd like to add what has

Mr. Examiner .,

MR. HINKLE:
been said thexe, that I do not believe that the Conservatibn
commission js a proper forum —-
MR. BUELL: 1 agree with you.
I

-- to gettle claimS‘of this kind.

MR, HINKLE:
o take

gon't think that the cormmission has jurisdiction t
n claims that gomebody has not been paid just

into consideratio
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~ royalty.
MR. BUELL: Well, there's no question about it.
Mr. Hinkle's just as right as he can be, but it was in the

record, Mr. Hinkle,:and I thought I would make an answer for

the benefit of the Examiner, but Mr. Hinkle's just as right

PR -
sy

as he can be, Mr. Examiner,

MR. UTZ%® Mr. Buell, the fact that vou received a

s -

temporary Order after your reaquest has no bearing on this

situation whatsoever.

MR. BUELL: Immediately, wa got our temporary Order,

-
¥
3
H
L3

we formed a 640«acre unit and Mr. Sims started receiving his

prorata share.

MR. UTZ: Was that the same, under the same permanent ' 1

T : order -- , ‘ '
! MR. BUELL: And we moved just as rapidly as we possibly
could.

MR. UTZ: I would judge before the 640-acre unit was
’Afbrmed; that there was approximately 6 million mcf produced
out of the Number 1 Well.
MR. BUELL: I do kKnow this, that Mr. Hinkle and
Mr. Lagoon ﬁoved extremely rapidly the minute we got our
Commission Order because that 640-acre unit was formed reél
quickly.

MR. UTZ: Are there other statements?
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MR. BUELL: Mr. Sims' situation is another ‘example,
Mr. Examinef, why you need a production of this type: sﬁo acre
unit. And the quicker we can get them, the better off‘to every-
body.

MR. SIMS: 1'd like to make another statement. If

" that were the case, take just like he says, made the section a

—unit at the time, then no one would've got hurt. If he would've

got a section spacing, say, of-320; then no-one would have got
hurt. All these people got hurt real bad. They lost 50% of
the drainage.

MR, BUELi: Mr. sims; the 320 acre unit is Statewide.
The Commission will not give you a larger sized unit un£11 you
convince --

MR. SIMS: Well, sir, if you wanted to do what wés
fair £hen, why éidn't you hold up payment until Ydhfcouldupay
each one a cdrrect share of the whole section?

MR. BUELL: Mr, Sims, I've alreadykexplgined why you
can't do that. It's just impossible td do that.

‘MR. SIMS: 1It's not impossible.

MR. BUELL: You're saying that a field sﬁould be
compietely developed before a single barrel of‘oil or a\cubic

foot of gas is moved out of any well, and it is just absolutely,

physically and practically impossible.
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MR. SIMS: I disagree with him because he knows how
many acres are there and hé knows what the interest owners are
and to keep from one getting hurt, he could pay it on an
acreage basis‘and he‘could hold ub payment and éive back payment

if he wanted to.

MR. U?Z?,animﬁiwﬁiwfhey couldh't farm more than a 320

acre unit until such tihe as this Order is approved. Now, of
course, there's no proration in this pool so I doubt that their
production was affected whatever size unit it was, what the unit
requires available for the market. .

MR. SIMS: Well, the well was sloped, practically opén.

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, this is not‘too important,
but I think the record should be clear. The cumulative
produCtionﬁyOu;read’ofﬁ as of August, yOﬁvgaveAiﬁvfer the‘éntire
p&ol instead of this one well.

MR. UTZ: No, sir. The order was effective the firsé
part of August, or last part of Auguét, 1967, isn't that correct?

MR, SIMS: That's right.

MR. BUELL: Yes, it was in August.

MR. UTZ: I'm looking at the State E 8913 Number 1
which shows 5,866,867 up until the end of August.

MR. BUELL: He's referring to this well.

MR. SIMS: This is what I'm referring to.




A ‘ MR. BUELL: This 2.3.
MR. UTZ: That's right.
MR, BUELL: 1It's really meaningless, but I thought the

record ought to be accurate.

"g MR, UTZ: Other statements? The case will be taken

under advisement.

\ | ’ . , 26 ’ | <
; MR. UTZ: The discovery well here.
N MR. BUELL: Amerada Federal Well is the well in ‘
- ; o question, Mr. Examiner. This is the one in Section 17. '
e ygurz: ALl right. oo e |
|
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
v ) SS.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, CHARLOTTE MACIAS, Notary Public in and for the County

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

”foregding and attached Transcript of Hearing before the

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and

that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.}
Witness my Hand and Seal this 22nd day of'Sepﬁember,

1968.

/‘// v
(it P i

Notary Public

My Commission Expires:

February 10, 1971.
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R, W, Byram & Co,, - Nov., 1967

(NORTH MORTON PERMO-PENNSYLYANIAN POOL - Cint'd)

RULE 4. Each well ghall be located within 150 feet of the
cente'r of a governmenlal quarter-quarter section or lot,

RULE 5, The Secretary-Director may grant an excnpttcn
{o-the requiremems of Rule £ withoutnotice and hearing when an
application has been med for aauncrthodox !(‘\.&ﬁﬁﬂf‘?"?osu?-“'d
by topographical céndltions or the recompleilon of a well pre-
viousty drilled {o another horizor_l_., All operators oifsetting the
proposed location shall benotified of tt2 application by registered
or certltied mail, and the application shall statethat such notice

been fum’shed The Secretary-Director may approve the
application upcn recelpt of writlen waivers from all operators

_ offsetting the ‘proposed location or K no objection to the un-

orthodox location has béen enlered within 20 days after the
Seﬂretary-Director has received the application,

RULE §, A standard proratlon unit (79 throuzh 81 acres) .

. shall be assigned an 80-acre proporticnal factor of 5.67 for

atlowable ; purposes, and in the event there is more than one
well on an 50-acre proratlon unlt, the operator may produce
the zllowable assigned to the ur.li from the wells on the unit
{n any proportion,

* The allowable asslgned to'a non-standard proration unit shall
bear the same rallo to a standard allowable as the screage in
such non-§iandard Unit bears to 80 acres,

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED

(1) That the locatlons of all wells presently drilling to
or completed in the Morilr Morton Permo-Pennsylvantan, Pool
or In the Lower Wolfcamp or Upper Pennsylvanian-formation
within the defined vertical limits of said pool within one mile
thereol are hereby approved; that the operator of any well
having an unorthodox locatlon shall notify the Hobbs District
Office of the Commission in writing of the name and location
of the well on or before October 1, 1967,

(2) That each wen presently drllllng to or compleled in the
North Morton Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Lower
Wolfcamp or-Upper Pennsylvanian formatlon within the defined
vertical lmits of sald pool within one ‘mfle thereof shall
recelve a 40-acie allowable untll a Form C-102 dedicating
80 acres to the well has been fited with the Commission.

(3) 'That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearlng
in September, 1968, at which ime the cporators fn the subject
pool niay appeat and show cduse why the North Morton Permo—
Perinsylvanlan Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing
units,

(4) That jur‘iédietion of this cause is retained for the entry
of such further orders as the Commlss!on maydeem necessary.

DONME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated,

SECTION UL

New dblexico Page '285

*N.QM.Q%&@Q)LW.QQ&-

Lea County, New Mexico

Order No, R-3305, Adopting Tcmpor'lry Operating Rules for

- the North Osude-Morrow Gas Pool,, Lea County, New Moxico,

August 29, 1967

Applicallon of "Pan American Petroleum Cor-~
poratlon for Special Pool Rules, I.ea County,
New Mexico,

CASE NO, 354%
Order No, R-3305

“ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMIiSSION: This cause camne on for hearing at
9 a,m, on August 23, 1967, at Sania Fe, New Mexico, before
Examiner Elvis A, Utz.

NOW, on this 29th day of August, 1967, the Commlsslon,
quorum being p.esent having consldered the testimony, the
record, and the re»ommendatluns of the Examiner, and being
fully ad"ised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due pub!lc notice having been given as required by
law, the Comnission has jurlsdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof,

(2) ‘That the applicant, Pan American Petrcleum Corporation
seeks the promulgation ot speclal rulesand regulations for thé
North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
including a proviston for 649- cre spacing units and spnclded
v.ell locatiows.

(3) That 1n order to prev:nt the econormle loss caused by the
drilling of unnecessary wells, to avold the augmentation of tisk
arlsing from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery whici: might result from the dritling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent vaste and protect

-correlative ‘rights, tempeorary special rules and regulations

providing for 640-acre spacirg tunits should be promulgateu for
the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool.

(4) That lhe temporary speclal, rules and regulatlons should
provide for Umited well locations in order to assure orderly
development of the pool and protect correlativa rights,

(5)° That the temporary speclal rules and regulatfons should
be established.for a one-year period in order to allow the
operators in the subject pool to gather reservolr informatlon
to establish the arez-that can be efficlenily and e*onomlcally
drained and developed by one well,

——
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fore classified, defined, @

Yage 286 New Mexico

(NORTH osSuro - MORROW GAS POOL- - cont'd:)

() That this casc should be reopened atan examiner hearing
in Augusty 1968, at which time the operators in the subject pool

shonld be prepared to appeal and show caitse why the North
Osudo—Mon‘ow Gas Pool should not be developed on 320-acre

That the horizontal lhmlts of the subject pool, 25 hereto-
n
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
gection 173 n/2
. gSectlon 203 s/2
Section 30: w/2
B THEREFORE ORDERED: : ' .

%)) That the horizontal {imits._ of the North Osudo-Morrow

Gas Pool in Le2 County, NeV Mexico, 35 heretofore classtfied,

defined, and descrived, are hereby extended 0 include therein:

’ T,O‘.‘!!‘ISHIQV_ZQ sSOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
section 17 N/2 )
Gection 203 s/2
Section 30: w/2

2. That rary special Rules and Regulations for the

tempo
North Osudo—Morrow Gas pocl are hereby promulg-ated as
follows: . '

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
.- FOR THE
NORTH OSUDO-MORROW GAS POOL

gach well compieied oF yecompleted 10 the North
or in'the Morrow {ormation within one

r within the 1imits of another
yrow gas pool, shail be spaced, drilled, operated,
ucedin acc&rdance with the Special Rules and Regulatlons

well shall pe located op a standard unit
s, more or 1ess, consisting ofa governmental

RULE 3 The Sccremry—!)\rector ot the Com
grant an exg;epilon to the requh‘ements of Rule 2 withiout notice
and hearing when an appucatlon hasbeen filed fora non- standaxd

2 3
Public Land Surveys, oF the fo
ing provisions are comp

(a) The non- slandard unit consists of quarter-quafter sec-
tions of 1ots that are contiguous by a common bordering side.

The non- standard unit lies wholly W
gection and contains less acreage thana standard unit.

SECTION -

descrived, should be extended to

) of any
- shall notiy the - HobDS District Qffice of the Ccommlis

{thin 2 govemmenml

R. W, Byram & Co.y NoVs,y 1967

(©) The appllcanl presents written consent In the form of v
walvers from all offset operators and from all operators owning

tnterests in the section 10 which the non-s\andard unit Is

sttuated and which acreage is not included in sald noit- slandard

unit.

(¢) In jieu of pa\'agraph (c) of this rule, the app(icant may /@ 0
furaish proof of the fact that all of the atoresald opel’alorsyvere ‘°° 1/ 0
notified by regls\ered oY certified mal ) \

era s en
formatio of such nonvstandard unit within 30 6ays after the
Secret.ary—mreclor has recelved the appucatlon.

RULE 4 “Each well shall be jocated no negrer tha@)
to the oute¥ boundary of the section and no NEArsy thaft feet
to any governmental quarter-quarter section 1ine. " -

RULE:' 5. The Secrelary-Director may grant an exception to
the requlrements of Rule 4 withigiv notice and hearing when an
appucatlon has been filed for a‘nunoxmédoxlocalion necessuated
by topo‘graph\cal conditions,or the reco'mi)le!lon of a well previ-
ously drilled to anoiher norizon. Al operators offsetting the -
proposeg location shallbe notiflied of lheapp\lcationby t'e‘glstered
or ,,ce'rti(i‘ed mall, .and the appucatlon shall state that such
notice has been furnisheds - he Secrelary-mreclor mayapprove
the a{)pncaiion upon receipt of written wa\versir()mall operators
ofisctting the proposed location OF it no objection to the un-
orthodox jocation has beent entered within 20 days after the
Sectetary—Diteclor has recelved the app\ication. ’

lTISFURTRER ORDERED': e
1) That the jocations of all wells preSently drilling to oY
completed in the North Osudo—Mo,rrow Gas Pool O in the

Morrow formation within one mile ihereof are hereby 'approved-,

wiiting- of . the _name and jocation of the well on ¥ pefore [ %4

That any gperator desiring to dedicate acreage pm'suant 4
a drilling to or completed in the
nall file anewForm c-102 with

may appear and' show cause why the Nor
Pool should not be developed on

C)] That guxlsdlcuon of this cause {s retained for the entry
of such further ordeys as the Commisslon may deem necessary

DONE at santa Fe, New Mexico, o0 the day and year hexein-
above designateds ‘ ‘

r—
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DATE

5-18-65

3 4-3-67

5 7-6-67
H r

] 9-90-67
§ 10-67

4-16-68

&
Z
K

NOTE:

| % Purnished to NMOCC by Mallard i
requested administrative approv
Alves Well No. 1 .

#% Denotes BHP calculated
well pressures are bomb pressures.

:%unwwwvwdwhd4"9f6766”"w

HORTH OSUDO-MORROW POOL

KESERVOIR PRESSURE AT ~7800" DATUM, PSTA

HAMON
STATE E
8913 .80, 1
QSAS** - calculated from &4-pt.

o

2269
1922

©1630%%

1248

HAMON
UNION
STATE NO. 1

4798

2512

2118

1812%%

o
£
[
u

HAMON
AMERADA
FEDERAL NO. 1

MALLARD
ALVES NO. 1

data

6832

,v30‘0_7_ e - rv---»————————————~——— -

2335
1835%%
6450%

1338

n their letter of November 1, 1967, which
al of an unorthodox location for Mallard's

from shut-in surface pressures. All other Hamon

i £
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BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ )
TC|L CONSERVATION . COMMISSION
O AP EXHIBIT NO. _

e————————————

CASE NO. 3692 REWENED ).




PERTINENT CoMPLET]ON DATA

JAKE L. HAMON- OPERATOR
UNTON STATE No. l

NORTH 0SUDO~MORROWY PooL.

LEA COUNTY,_jygLﬁgX|cq

i T , ' | T-20-S, T-36-¢.

‘-Zﬁiﬁaaﬁydj? o Total Depth 11,470°
: ' Plug Back Depth 11,466
Efevation 3665 kB

Prpduction'Casing : 53 set ét<id,470' with 500 sacks cement

E Morrow Interva] Perf. 1, 244-55 11,262-68, 11,277-81,
. . ; 11,306-12, 11,332-50, 11,366-72, 1i,416-2¢

Morrow Stimulation None

Potential & pate : CAOF 13,820 Mcrpp 8-1-4¢

2

{Conhection Date to Sales October, 196 .

PRI AN L .

Present Gas Purchaser Phillips Petroleun & Warren Petroleyn

QY oy

Gas Gravity - 0.635

- Original Gas:Liquid .
Hydrocarbon Ratjo 68, 340 CF/8b1 .,

Liquid-Hydrocarbod Gravity ) 50.59 aApj @ 60°F

_ o , ‘ ; - St
: f » Location» ' Unit H, 1980! FNL, 650! FEL, Section 30, I

BEFORE ExAMINER Utz |
?q”‘--CONSERVATJON COMmiz, PRV
vy, .
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PERTINENT COHPLETION;DATA

JAKE L. HAMON- OPERATOR
STATE E-8913 NO. |

- NORTH OSUDO-~MORROW POOL

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO-

Location

Total Depth

Elevation

Morrow Interval

Morrow Stimulation
Potential & Date
Coanectioh Date to'Sales
Present Gas Purchaser
Gas Gravity

Original Gas-Liguid

Hydrocarbon Ratio

Liquid-Hydrocarbon Gravity

Unit D, 660' FNL, 660' FWL, Section 20,
T-20-S, R-36-E.

11,457

364" K8

53" set at 11,440" with 500 sacks cement

Open hole 1i,440'-11,457"

None

CAOF 39,000 MCFPD 5-18-65 {
June, 1965
Phillips Petroleum & Warren Petroleum

0.612

34,924 cF/Bbl.

510 APl @ 600F.
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Total Depth™

=, . -
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A1 .. 1+ et

" PERTINENT COMPLETION DATA

JAKE L. HAMON- OPERATOR

AMERADA FEDERAL NO. |

NORTH OSUDO-MORROW POOL
. LEA COUNTY, NEW MEX|CO

"Location

Plug Back Depth
Elevation

Production CaSing

Morrow Interval

Morrow Sfimulation
Potential & Date
Connection Date to Salec

Present Gas Purchaser

"Gas Gravity

Or
| ¥
n

iginal Gas-Liquid
ydi

ocarbon Ratio

Liquid-Herocarbon Gravity

Unit N. 660° FSL, 1980' FWL, Section 17,
T-20-S, R-36-E.

5800

11,538
3640" k8

7" set at 11,160' with 300 sacks cement

51 liner from 11,0011'-11,570! with 75.

S&acks cement.,
Perf. 11,358'-11,388"

None

CAOF 23,823 McFPD 8-27-66

September, 1566

Phillips Petroleum & Warreﬁ Petroleum

0.609

10,442 cF/Bb,

50.6° API ¢ 40°F
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PERTINENY COMPLETION DATA
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MALLARD,PETROLEUH, INC.
ALVES ncoM" WELL NO. 1

NORTH OSUDO MORROW POOL

LEA COUNTY NEW MEXICO

Location

. Total Depth

Elevation
Production Casing
i -

Morrow Interval
potential & Date
Gas Gravity

original Gas-Liquid
Hydtbcarbon Ratio

_Liquid-ﬁydroéarbon Gravity

Unit P. 660' FSL, 990" FEL, gection 6,
T-20-S, R-36-E

12,396'

3648" DF

7Y get @ 11,345" with 750 sacks cement
4" liner from 10,985' to 12,396{'with
350 sacks cement :

Perf. 12,100‘—12,258’

2580 MCFD 10/67

0.65 \:jfiQZ§>mwvﬁv_E$ . R

N

\:;:;,_MM
9700 CF/Bbl.

USRS

50.2 @ 60° F




SANMULATIVE GAS AND CONDENSATYE PRODUCTION BY MONTHS

NCRTH OSUDO-MORROW GAS POOCIL

LFA COUNTY, NKW MEX1CO-

| _ MONTHLY CUMULATIVE MONTHLY CUMULATIVE
o . YEAR AND GAS GAS CONDUNSATE  CONDENSATE

LEASE AND WELL NO. _ MONTH PRODUCTION  PRODUCTION  PRODUCTION  PRODUCTION

‘ ' (MCY) (MCF) (BBLS) (BBLS)

Union State No. 1 1966 Sept .0 0 151 151

: 30-20-36 . Oct 304,620 304,620 4,202 4,353

: Nov 281,334 585,954 3,203 7,556

: e Dgg o -267,285 843,239 2,530 10,086

: 1967 Jan 191,385 1,034,624 1,583 11,669

i Feb 183,198 1,217,822 1,956 13,625

; Mar 209,835 1,427,657 1,237 14,862

B Apr 200,634 1,628,291 1,401 16,263

H May 189,125 1,817,416 1,283 17,546

E June 183,627 2,001,043 1,090 18,636

' . July 167,180 2,168,223 941 19,577

Aug 164,684 2,332,907 885 20,462

; Sept 142,067 2,474,974 656 21,118

T Oct 125,381 2,€00,355 642 21,760

g Nov 122,695 2,723,050 587 22,347

§ Dec 105,153 2,828,203 431 22,778

_ 4 : 1968 Jan 95,065 2,923,268 495 23,273
v ; Feb 95,849 2,319,117 449 23,722
i S g Mar 95,048 3,114,165 452 24,174
: Apr 82,500 3,196,665 383 24,557

T ¢ May 79,598 3,276,263 347 24,877
B : 83,262 3,359,525 335 25,212

June

g

e
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CUMULATIVE GAS AND CONDENSATE

LEASE AND WELL. NO.

State E-8913 No. 1
20-20-36

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
: MONTHLY . CUMULATIVE MONTHLY CUMULATIVE
YEAR AND  gas . GAS CONDENSATE ~ CONDENSATE"
MONTH PRODUCTION  PRODUCTION PRODUCTION  PRODUCTION
(MCF) (MCF) (BBLS) _ (BBLS)

1965 June 845 845 0 0
July 130,872 131,717 3,316 3,316

Aug 333,950 465,667 6,776 10,092

Sept 324,824 790,491 6,584 16,676

Oct 319,203 1,109,694 5,641 22,317

" Nov 328,291 1,437,985 5,352 27,669

. Dec 322,236 1,760,221 5,053 32,722
1966 Jan 310,394 2,070,615 4,562 37,284
Feb 237,588 2,308,203 3,594 40,878

Mar 254,815 2,563,018 3,329 44,207

Apr - 277,073 27840, 091 3,410 47,617
. May 282,036 3,122,127 3,061 50,678
June 256,431 3,378,558 2,782 53,460

July 254,732 3,633,290 2,607 56,067

Aug 241,637 3,874,927 2,311 58,378

Sept 202,856 4,077,783 1,944 60,322

Oct 210,651 4,288,434 1,944 62,266

Nov 206,842 4,495,276 1,786 64,052

.. Dec 173,188 45,668,464 1,389 65,441
1967 Jan 166,794 4,835,258 1,106 66,547
Feb 152,130 4,987,388 857 67,404

Mar 166,527 5,153,915 852 68,256-

Apr 146,626 5,300,541 721 68,977

‘May 144,116 5,444,657 642 69,619
“June 130,834 5,575,491 516 70,135

July 117,252 5,692,743 411 70,546

Aug . 114,124 X“S,agﬁ.séz ? 370 70,916

Sept 1075871 5,909,538 283 71,199

Oct 97,897 6,007,435 279 71,478

Nov 96,746 6,104,181 229 71,707

: Dec © 79,692 6,183,873 210 71,917
1968 Jan 90,603 6,274,476 171 72,088
Feb 75,326 6,349,802 133 72,221

Mar 76,629 6,426,431 150 72,371

Apr 66,367 6,492,798 127 72,498

May 68,178 6,560,976 137 72,635

June 62,244 6,623,220 140 72,775

"HORTH OSUDO--MORROW

PRODUCTION BY MONTHS
GAS POOL




CUMULATIVE GAS AND CONDENSATE PRODUCTION BY MONTHS
NORTH OSUDO-MORROW GAS POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

MONTHLY . CUMULATIVE MONTHLY CUMULATIVE

1 - YEAR AND GAS GAS CONDENSATE ~ CONDENSATE
: LEASE _AND WELL NO.. MONTH PRODUCTION  PRODUCTION  PRODUCTION  PRODUCTION
: ' (MCF) (MCF) (BBLS) (BBLS)
S Amerada Federal #1° 1966 Sept 123, 026 123,026 12,329 12,325
o 17-20-36 « oct 232,051 355,077 17,352 29, 081,
o Nov 260,873 615,950 15,131 44,812
i ' " Dec $226,765 842,715 11,511 56,323

1967 Jan 159,069 1,001,784 6,3@6 62,629
Feb 227,389 1,229,173 7,810 70,439

: Mar 241,415 1,470,588 6,629 77,068 '
Apr 212,806 1,683,394 4,826 81,894
s : ‘ June 181,436 2,065,233 2,958 88,583 k =
Ty : : July 173,554 ot y 2,293 90,876 ;
: Aug 160,642 .2,399,429 1,910 92,786
: Sept 138,719 ,538,148 - 1,387 94,173
( Oct 130,249 2,668,397 1,249 95,422
; ' Nov 121,908 2,790,305 997 96,419 -
: . Dec 103,301 2,893,606 = = - 671 97,090
S . 1968 Jan 106,616 3,000,222 684 97,774 , '
: Feb 93,230 3,093,452 580 98,354
Apr 80,401 3,272,198 412 99,324 I
. ‘ " May 84,830 3,357,028 412 - 99‘736 »
B

'"f;ﬂi ' o ' RS -~ May 200,403 .1,883,797 . 3,z§;] 85,625
Mar 98,345 3,191,797 558 98,912
June 76,914 3,423,942 . 372 100,108

B = S R
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CUMULATIVE GAS AND CONDENSATE%_PRODUCTION BY MONTHS
NORTH OSUDO-‘-MORROW 'GAS POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

. MONTHLY CUMULATIVE MONTHLY CUMULATIVE

- YEAR AND GAS _. GAS- CONDENSATE  CONDENSATE

‘LEASE AND WELL No.. _MONTH _ PRODUCTION PRODUCTION  PRODUCTTION PRODUCTION
: : - (MCF) (MCF) (BBLS) (BBLS)

Alves "Com" No. 1 1947  Oct 2,000 2,000 157 157
6~20-36 . " Nov o _ 500 - 657

: . Dec -'62,360 64,360 5,959 6;616

1968  Jan 61,4 125,839 4,235 10,855

: Feb 165,245 2,554 13,409

March 186,374 1,545 14,954

Apr N 2325857 2,851 17,805

May 273,962 2,194 19,999
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DEVELOPMENT ECONOMICS
NORTH OSUDO-MORROW POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

RESERVES FOR THREE PAN AMERICAN WORKING INTEREST WELLS

oty PR

R S

Cum. Prod. 6-1-68
13.4 BCF + 198,000 Bbls.

Remaining Reserves_6—1—68
2.4 BCF + 7,000 Bbls.

Ultimate Recovery
15.8 BCF + 205,000 Bbls.

NET INCOME OVER LIFE

Gas 15,800,000 x $ .14 x .933 x .875 = $1,800,000
Condensate 205,000 x $2.90 x .933 x .875 = 485,000
$2,285,000

COSTS

Completion including lease and well equipment = $1,019,000

$ 190,000

Operating = 15,800,000 x $3.012 =

ECONOMICS ' :
$2,285,000 — (51,019,000 + $199,000)
ROL = $1,019,000 :
ROL = 1.06 . ' A
0.0 (f//’w-v«v 7o e

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
{Ad_Am EXHIBIT NO. /1]

| CaSE NO.3642(REQPEREDD

¢

PREBWN
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BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

Ol COMSERVATION COMMISSION

Pres fioes ot wo. 4
SPLECIAL RULES AND REGULATIUVS"' VI
~ 2

~ FOR THE! ©79s NG i .
NORTH QSUDO-MORROW ‘GAS™PUCE /’ T
PR
Y . REVE TIPS
W L. e
RULE 1, Each well completed or recompleted in the North Osudo-Morrow éés Pooltur e ¢ Lir

or in the Morrow format)on’w1th1n one male of the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool, and(:%7’f
spaced, drilled, operated, and produch In accordance with tho Special Rules and
Regulations hereinafter set forth,

RULE 2. Each well completed or recompleted in the North Osido-Morrow Gas Pool
shall be located ‘on a standard unit containing 640 acres, more or less, consisting
of a single govermmental section,

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the. requirements of
Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-
standard unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated by a
variation in the legal subdivision of the United States Public Ldnds Survey, or
the following facts exist and the following provisions are complied with:

(a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter-quarter sections or lots that
are contiguous by a common bordering side.

(b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a single govermmental section
and contains less acreage .than a standard unit.
s .
(c) The applicant presents written consent in the form of waivers from all
offset operators and from all operators owning interests in the section in which

the non-standard unit is situated and which acreage is not included in said non-
‘'standard unit.

(d) Im lieu of Paragraph (c) of this rule, the applicant may furnish proof of

~the anr that all of the aforesaid operators were notified by registered or certi-

fied mdil of his intent to form such ngn-standard unit. The Secretary-Dlrector may
approve the application if no such operator has entered an objection to the forma-

tion of such non-standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary- Dlrector has re-
celved the application,

RULE &, Each well completed or recompleted’1n the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool
shall be- located no nearer than 1650 feet to the outer boundary of the section and
no nearer than 330 feet to any governmental quarter-quarter section line,

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the requirements of
Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for an unor-
thodox -location necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a
well previously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the proposed
unorthodox location shall be notified of the application by registered or certified
mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been furnished. The
Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from
all offset operators or if wo offset operator has entered an objection to the un--
orthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-Director has received the

application,
fCrcts el

RULE 6. The vertical limits of the North Osudo~Morrow Gas Pool shall be the &Atnub{
Morrow Formation,

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That any well presently drilling to or completed in the Morrow formation
within the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool or within one mile of the North Osudo-Morrow
Gas Pool that will not comply with the well location requirements of Rule 4 is Yere-
by granted an exception to the requirements of Rule 4, The operator of any such well

shall notify the Hobbs District Office in writing of the name and location of the
well on or before

(2) That any operator desiring to dedicate ‘§40 acres to a well presently dril-

ling to or completed in the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool shall file a new Form C-128
with the Commission on or before
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Location

Total Depth
Elevation
Production Casing

Morrow Interval

Morrow Stimulation

"Potential & Date

PERTINENT COMPLETION DATA

JAKE L. HAMON- OPERATOR
STATE €-8913 NO. 1
NORTH 0SUDO-MORROW POOL
<LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Unit D, 660' FNL, 660' FWL, Section 20,
T-20-S, R-36-E.

11,457¢

3644 KB

55" set at 11,440 with 560 sacks cement
Open hole 11f&ho'4|1,457'

None

CAOF 39,000 MCFPD 5-18-65

Connection Date to Sales Juné, 1965

Present Gas Purchaser
Gas Gravity

" Original Gas-Liquid

Hydrocarbon Ratio

Liquid-Hydrocarbon Gravity

~ Phillips Petroleum & Warren Petroleum

0.612

34,924 CF/Bb].

510 APl @ 600F,

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
NMﬂM5EmwnNQ

Y




. PERTINENT COMPLETION DATA
JAKE L. HAMON- OPERATOR
UNION STATE "NO. |
H NORTH OSUDO-MORROW POOL
. LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO -
ek . .. Location ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,A,,,A,,,,,,,,,,,,A,,,MU_[lj_t;_H,,;,,,]9,8_0_'_.,FNL_. 660' FEL, Section 30,
RS ‘ T-20-S, T-36-E. .
MRt R
Lo s Total Depth ' 11,470"
“ : A :’.' a
T B Plug Back Depth 11,466"
' Elevation 3665' K8
- ; Production Casing 51" set at 11,470 with 500 sacks cement
& HMorrow interval ] Perf. 11,2%4-54, 11,262-68, 11,277-81,
§ , | 11,306-12, 11,332-50, 11,366-72, 11,416-26
(} Morrow Stimulation None ‘
Potéhtial & Date CAOF 13,820 MCFPD 8-1-66
5 Connection Date to Sales | October, 1966
& Present Gas Purchaser Phillips Petroleum & Warren Petroleum
; Gas Gravity ' 0.635
Original Gas-Liquid
Hydrocarbon Ratio 68,340 CF/BbI.
Liquid-Hydrocarbon Gravity 50.5° APl @ 60CF
: 1
I . )
BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVAT!ON COMMISSION
Pars Ars EXHIBIT NO. __S_
CASE NO.__ 364 ¥




PRI v h e Iy
’E’W \'-!ﬂxk;\:ﬁ‘.‘.ﬂm'ﬂﬁumb & v.«‘l."lw";'s(’v' i

>

DA T i

. PERTINENT COMPLETIOMN DATA

JAKE L. HAMON- OPERATOR

AMERADA FEDERAL NO. 1

NORTH OSUDO-MORROVW POOL
LEA COUNTY, - NEW MEXICO

‘Location

Total Depth
Plug Back Depth
Elevation

Production Casing

Morrow Interval

Morrow Stimulation

Potential & Date

Connection Date to Sales

Present Gas Purchaser

<. Gas Gravity

Original Gas-Liquid
Hydrocarbon Ratio

quuid-Hydrocarbon Gravity

Unit N. 660' ESL, 1980' FWL, Section 17,
T-20-S, R-36-E. -

it,580"
11,538'

3640 KB

7" set at 11,160" with 300 sacks cement
5" liner from 11,011'-11,570"' with 75
sacks cement. : ‘
Perf. 11,358'-11,388"'

tNone

CAOF 23,823 MCFPD 8-27-66

September, 1966

Phiilfbs Petroleum & Warren Petroleum

0.609

10,442 CF/Bb1.

50.6° APl @ 60°F

Pas Aws EXH’BiT NO- o -

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

| CASE NO._— ¥ 2~
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CUMULATIVE GAS AND CONDENSATE PROUUCTION BY MONTHS
NORTi OSUDO-MOKROW GAS POCL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO’

( MONTHLY CUMULATIVE MONTHLY  CUMULATIVE

YEAR AND GAS GAS CONDENMSATE CONDENSATE

LEASE AND WELL NO. MONTH PRODUCTION PRODUCTION PRODUCTION PRODUCTION

QMCF) QCF) (BBLS) (BBLS)

State E-8913 No. 1 1965 June 845 845 0 0
20-20- 36 July 130,872 131,717 - 3,316 3,316

- Aug 333,950 - 465,667 6,77¢ 10,092

Sept 324,824 790,491 6,584 16,676

Oct 319,203 1,109,694 5,641 22,317

= Nov 328,291 1,437,985 5,352 27,669
%9‘-‘- ® Dec 322,236 1,760,221 5,053 32,722

; m 1966 Jan 310,394 2,070,615 4,582 37, 284
:m |29 0 Feb 237,588 2,308,203 3,594 40,878 .

Z %-’z 3 Mar 254,815 2,563,018 3,329 44,207

o\m"v m Apr 277,073 2,840,091 3,410 47,617

| @2 m May 282,036 3,122,127 3,061 50,678
WT > ¥ June 256,431 3,378,558 2,782 53,460

Lo 3 % July 254,732 3,633,290 2,607 56,067

29z Aug 241,637 3,874,927 2,311 58,378

{z g Sept 202,856 4,077,783 1,944 60,322

20 £\ Oct 210,651 4,288,434 1,944 62,266

T Nov 206,842 4,495,276 1,786 64,052

D3 Dec 173,188 4,668,464 1,389 65,441

\ a Ea 1967 Jan 166,794 4,835,258 1,106 66,547

o N Feb 152,130 4,987,388 857 67,404

: Z Mar 166,527 5,153,915 852 68,256

v Apr 146,626 5,300,541 721 68,977

May 144,116  57444,657 642 69,619

June 130,834 5,575,491 516 70,135

Union State No. 1 1966 Sept 0 0 151 151

30-20-36 Oct 304,620 304,620 4,202 4,353

Nov 281,334 585,954 3,203 7,556

Dec 257,285 843,239 2,530 10,086

1967 Jan 191,385 1,034,624 1,583 11,669

Feb 183,198 1,217,822 1,956 13,625

Mar 209,835 1,427,657 1,237 14,862
Apr 200,634 1,628,291 1,461 16,263 -

Hay 189,125  15817,416 1,283 17,546

June 183,627 /2,001,043 1,090 18,636

Amerada Federal #1 1966 Sept 123,026 123,026 12,329 12,329
17-20-36 Oct 232,051 355,077 17,352 29,681
Nov 260,873 615,950 15,131 44,812

Dec 226,765 842,715 11,511 56,323

1967 Jan 159,069 1,001,784 6,306 62,629

Feb 227,389 1,229,173 7,810 70, 439

Mar 241,415 1,470,588 6,629 77,068

Apr 212,806 1,683,394 4,826 81,894

May 200,403 1,883,797 3,731 85,625

June 181,436 2,065,233 2,958 88,583
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DATE

, NORTH 0SUDO-MORROW POOL
RESERVOIR PRESSURE AT -7800' DATUM, PSIA

STATE E UN 10N ' AMERADA
8913 NO. 1 STATE NO. 1 , FEDERAL NO. 1

5-18-65

§-3-67

7-6-67

oo -
. SRS TR wv e Ty
2 1 o o P T
ST = s ;

AR

e 96766

6848 - calculated from L-pt. data

1A - 4798 . 6832 , ;

2269 2512 © 3007

1922 2118 2335 -

NOTE: All pressures above are bomb presgﬁrés except S-iS;éSfbréﬁgﬁfg
_which is calculated from 4-pt. data. S

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

‘BIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
FAn) {-ims EXHIBIT NO._ 9

| CASE NO. 3642
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DEVELOPMENT ECONOMICS
NORTH OSUDO-MORROW POOL.
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

RESERVES

Cum. Prod.. 7-1-67

9.7 ‘8CF + 178,000 Bbls.

Remainfng Reserves 7-1-67
6.1 BCF + 59,000 Ebls.

Ultimate Recovery

15.8 BCF +°237,000 Bbls

NET INCOME OVER LIFE

44(“

e /\?‘

GAS 15,800,000 x $

CONDENSATE

COSTS

Completlon lncludlng lease and well equipment ‘=

Operating = 15, 800 000,

b x .933~x .875 \ =

237,000 x $2.90 x .933 x

$1,800,000
.875="_ 560,00

$2,360,000

'$1,019,000

4<E\i1 $ 196,000
—::%{ké% Q/ﬁ o

ECONOMIiCS
ROI = $2,360,000 - ($1,019,000 + $|90,000)
§1,019,000
RGI = 1.1

/) 27 s

e

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Fard Ams_exmisir no._ /5 -#
CASE NO. J6Y 2 '

A




